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WE DEDICATE THIS BOOK 

TO ALL THE PARISHIONERS, 

BOTH LIVING AND DEAD, 

WHO HAVE BEEN A PART OF 

OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

DURING THE PAST NINETY YEARS 



A HISTORY OF 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

In 1902, the area on the south side of Michigan Avenue from 29th Street to 
Livernois began to look like a Polish district. These Poles had immigrated from 
MaYopolska or "Lesser Poland" (see map). Small frame homes were erected here and 
there. None of the streets were yet paved. Public sewers had not been installed 
until 1896-97. Eighteen railroad tracks bisected the main Junction Street. The 
remains of brickyards were evident with large pits filled with water creating 
artificial lakes. Young boys and the elderly paddled boats on these "lakes" and 
caught fish. The "West Side 11 of Detroit had the "largest concentration of day 
laborers in the city". This group was dominated by German and Pol ish day 
laborers. 

MAP OF POLAND 
roughly indicating 

(shaded area) 
MALOPOLSKA 

The nearest parish for these settlers was St. Francis of Assisi Church which had 
been founded in 1889 north of Michigan Avenue at the corner of Wesson and 
Buchanan streets. As settlers poured into the area, St. Francis Church appeared 
too small to accommodate all the Poles from north and south of Michigan Avenue 
in this area. 

The Poles who 1 ived south of Michigan Avenue began to talk about organizing a new 
parish in this area. A group began to meet at the establishments owned by 
Michael Wojcik at 894 Junction and by Frank Kwilos at 122 Hammond Street (see 
photo) to organize a parish committee. This committee consisted of Jacob Kronk, 
John Kos, Joseph Kudron, Michael Wojcik, Lawrence Nizinski and Joseph Lula. 
First, they obtained the signatures of those families who would belong to the 
proposed parish. Then they petitioned the Bishop on behalf of the approximately 



three hundred families in the proposed parish neighborhood. 

FRANK KWILOS' 

ESTABLISHMENT 

ON HAMMOND STREET 

Unfortunately, someone told the Bishop that a new parish could not be organized 
south of Michigan Avenue because a large enough population did not live there and 
those that did were too poor to support a parish. To investigate the entire 
matter, Bishop Foley appointed Father Paul Gutowski, pastor of St. Casimir 
Parish, at Twenty-third and Myrtle streets, which had opened in 1882 and thus 
was the first Polish parish on the west side of Detroit. After an assessment by 
Father Gutowski, Bishop Foley was convinced that a parish south of Michigan 
Avenue could be organized and supported by the Polish population there. 

In April 1903, the Bishop promised that in a short time, he would send a Polish 
priest who will be responsible for the newly organized parish and will be its 
pastor. 

At that time in the Polish Seminary in Detroit, happened to be a young energetic 
professor who had studied in Rome. He was born in Lodz, Prussian Poland on 
December 19, 1865 and had come to the United States with his parents in 1870. 
In the beginning of July, 1903 Bishop Foley appointed him as pastor and 
custodian of the new St. Hedwig Parish. His name was Father Jan Mueller, 
professor and vice rector of the Polish Seminary in Detroit. 

Twelve lots were purchased (see copy of purchase letter) on Junction Street 
between Norton and Rollins streets (now St. Hedwig and Konkel streets) and here 
it was resolved to build a church and school. 

In his first report to the Diocese (for 1903), the Pastor reported that there had 
been thirty-eight baptisms, twelve marriages and eleven burials. The Parish debt 
was $30,000. 

In those early days various means were used to gather the necessary funds for 
purchasing land and to begin building a church. Benefactors could be found who 
offered some kind of a "gift" to be raffled off for the benefit of the Parish 
thus bringing in some cash. These benefactors included: Lawrence Marchewski who 
donated a live goat which was raffled off for $120.63; Stanislaus Pilzninski 
donated a pocket watch which brought in $73.80; Alexander Prokopowicz donated a 



F'ftANCIS HYDE, 
A•EN'f'. 

PURCHASE LETTER 
for first Church site 

JAMES MCMILLAN'S REAL ESTATE, 

804 UNION T.-uaT BuiLDI NG, 

DtTAOIT, MICH. 

June 25th, 1903. 

Mr. John J. }~tczek, 

J:lear Sir: 

Treae'r, Committee on Site, St. Hedwig Church, 

Detroit, Mich. 

In accordance with your col!lmittee's request, we have pre-

pared a contract for the purchase of a church site which we are 

prepared to sign, the principal point~ in said contract being as 

follows: 

1. J:lescription: Lots 30 to 33 i~clusive, and lots 35 to 4~ 

inculsive, of McMillan & Whiting's subdivision of lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 

14 1 15, and part of lots 5, 12 and 13 of Brush's subdivision of 

Private Claim #250. 

2. Purchase price, Six thousand dollars.(t6,000.00) 

3. J:late of contract, June 26, 1~03. 

4. Three thousand dollars to be paid this date. 

5. No interest to be charged on balance of $3,000.00, pro­

viding the amount is fully paid on or before October 26 1 1903. 

6. In the event that this balance is not fully paid before 

October 26, 1903,, then interest on mnounts remaining unpaid from 

time to time shall carry interest at the rate or 5% per annum. 

7. Contract to be fully paid on or before June 26 , 1906. 

We have furnished abstract of title, and delivered same to 

your Treasurer, and the property has been staked out by Messrs. 

Campau & Son. Yours truly, 

~ n ~~ ~~t>..41a..J 
0 ~~<4 



wall clock which brought in $53.25; John Derda donated a live cow (at that time 
it was permissible to keep cows) which brought in $71.35. 

Joseph G. Kastler, a Detroit architect "widely known in building circles" and of 
the architectural firm Kastler & Hunter, prepared plans for a two story building 
with a basement. The work was slow. Consecration of the cornerstone took place 
in December 1903. The consecration was performed by Bishop John S. Foley 
surrounded by numerous priests and a large crowd of the faithful from various ~ 

parishes numbering some 8,000 people and including some 225 of the Kosciuszko 
Guard under the command of Major Max S. Jurkewicz. The entire year was occupied 
in building this first Parish structure. Finally, in December 1904, Father Jan 
Mueller, the Pastor , held the first services in this new building (see photo). 

FIRST CHURCH/SCHOOL/HALL 

The structure was of brick and stone· with galvanized cornice and slate roof. Its 
dimensions were 84 feet by 130 feet. The interior was finished in hard plaster 
and hardwoods. The upper floor of this structure was designed to be used as a 
church in which 1,200 people could be conveniently accommodated. On the lower 
floor were four classrooms and living quarters for the teaching sisters. In the 
basement was a wide spacious hall that served the Parish societies for meetings, 
celebrations, performances, etc. Its approximate cost was $70,000. 

As the Parish grew, three church societies also arose: the St. Hedwig Society, 
the Holy Rosary Society which exists to this day, and the Young Ladies Sodality 
under the guidance of the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
Shortly afterwards, other societies such as Sweetest Heart of Mary, St. Joseph, 
St. Michael, etc. also were organized. 



Meanwhile , the Parish was beautifully expanding. Approximately three hundred 
children were studying in four classrooms under the supervision of the Fel ician 
Sisters who had come to St . Hedwig Parish shortly after its founding . 

"Whom the Lord loves, him he scourges" is a Polish saying. That's exactly what 
happened to St . Hedwig Parish in its early days . It was typical of what occurred 
in many other locations around the United States at that time. The reason was 
a misunderstanding between the Parish Committee and Diocesan officials . 

Difficulties arose in 1905 and, as described in the local newspapers of the day , 
confl ict seemed to begin over the fact that the Pastor had come from the Pruss ian 
portion of Poland while the people were "Galicians" from the Austrian portion of 
Poland. Indeed , the area was described as the "stronghold of the Galician 
immigrant". The people said that they had difficulty understanding him . As 
problems escalated, the Parish Committee which included Laurence Nizinski, 
Alexander Czarnecki, Joseph Lula , Joseph Moroniez, and Stanislaus Zelek, began 
to come into conflict with the Pastor in the operation of the Parish. They 
especially sought to have a "Galician" priest appointed as pastor. By June , 
Bishop Foley had become involved and had demanded on June 15 that the Committee 
return Church books to the Pastor. They refused , so the Bishop recalled . the 
Pastor , ordered the Church closed, and excommunicated the Committee. Here was 
an impasse . By August , Archbishop Symon of Poland, who had come to the United 
States to survey the condition of the immigrants, served as intermediary to 
settle the dispute . A compromise was reached and on August 27, the Church was 
reopened by Bishop Foley who removed the ban on the Committee. The Committee had 
surrendered the Church books and the Bishop had promised a new pastor. Some 3, 000 
faithful crowded into the Church to attend the reopening services . 

The Jesuit Fathers from Poland had custody of the parish for six weeks until 
October 8, 1905. In the meantime, the Jesuit Father Karol Janowski did very well 
at the Parish. He made the parishioners happy with his enlightened sermons, and 
added encouragement to the parishioners. They were so delighted with him that 
some parishioners wanted him to remain in the Parish. So Bishop Foley appointed 
him as the Pastor . It was not the intention of these Polish Jesuit missionaries 
to be responsible for a parish , but rather it was their aim to conduct missions 
in Poli sh churches in America. So, it was only at the request of Bishop Foley 
that Father Janowski, for the time being , was responsible for St. Hedwig Parish. 

In the meantime , various people within the Parish applied to the Bishop with the 
request to appoint their favorite Polish priest (Fr. Jano~ski) as pastor of St. 
Hedwig ' s . Others did not want the man. The Bishop turned to his personal friend 
Cardinal Gibbons from Baltimore for advice. Following the Cardinal's advice, 
Bishop Foley went to Buffalo to the headquarters of the Pol ish Franciscan priests 
to invite them to his diocese, offering them St. Hedwig Parish . This order of 
clergy accepted his offer and Father Szczerba , a member of the Polish Franciscans 
from .Poland came from Buffalo to Detroit. On Sunday, the 8th of October 1905, 
the church was filled with the faithful and in the presence of Bishop Foley and 
a few priests , Father Bartholomew Szczerba was ushered into the church as the new 
Pastor. 

This new Pastor set to work energetically with the help of the parishioners to 
develop the Parish . 

In January 1906 , the first mission was celebrated by the Jesuit missionaries with 
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Father Janowski officiating. This mission lasted two weeks. More and more 
people began coming to services at St. Hedwig ' s. Therefore, it became obvious 
that it was time to send a helper to Father Szczerba. In January, immediately 
after the mission, Father Patrick Topolski who had been educated in Europe, 
arrived to help. The priests at this time lived in a building owned by Mr. 
Nizinski at 1108 Junction Street. This building was not far from the Parish 
which made it convenient for the priests. In 1906, a house and a lot were 
purchased at 1111 Junction Street into which the teaching nuns moved. Because 
the school was expanding so fast the sisters could no longer live at the school. 
Their quarters at the school were converted into classrooms. The school still 
seemed too small. 

In his 1906 report to the Diocese, Father Szczerba noted that there had been 350 
baptisms, 118 marriages and 148 burials. Cathechism was taught regularly and 673 
had been confirmed. Services were held every day of the week. There were 800 
Catholic families within the district. Parish organizations in existence at that 
time included: the St. Hedwig's with 73 members, the St. Joseph's with 50 
members, and the Rosary Society with 345 members. The Parish debt was $27,000 
owed to the Detroit Savings Bank. In the "Report of Parochial School for Fiscal 
Year 1906", Father Szczerba noted that six Fel ician Sisters were teaching in the 
School. Enrollment was 217 boys and 207 girls for a total enrollment of 424 
students. Tuition income was $1,303.65 and teachers' salaries amounted to $960 
for the year . 

In 1907, not willing to risk too high of an expense, Pastor Szczerba instead 
hi red general contractor J. J. Kudron to build in the back of the 
church/school/hall building, a wooden school in which there were to be four wide 
spacious classrooms that could accommodate approximately four hundred children. 
This was skillfully accomplished and, in two months, the school was already 
occupied. 

St. Hedwig Parish was greatly expanding and it was soon necessary to think of 
building and developing. The rectory in Nizinski's building appeared to be too 
small for the fast expanding parish . Pastor Szczerba notified diocesan 
authorities that a new rectory was needed and its size was negotiated. Architect 
Joseph G. Kastler was again hired to make the plans for a three story brick 
building 40 feet by 70 feet in size to stand on the parish grounds. The plans 
were approved and immediately the building of a new rectory was begun. 

Joseph Nowakowski (1854-1934), "a widely known contractor who built several 
Catholic churches and schools" in Detroit, received the contract for the masonary 
work in 1908. In March 1909, the r€ctory was completed (see photo) . On March 
17 , the priests, with the help of Brother Walter Papczynski moved into the 
beautiful three story rectory which still stands on Parish grounds. The cost of 
the rectory, excluding the furnishings, amounted to almost $20,000. 

In September, Father Patrick was recalled and in his place to help Father 
Szczerba, was sent a twenty-four year old young priest , Father Eustace 
Bartoszewicz, who for two years after his ordination, had fullfilled his duties 
at Corpus Christi Parish iri Buffalo. He worked with Reverend Father Jacek 
Fudzinski, Provincial of the Polish Franciscan Fathers. The neighborhood now 
known as "Jadwigowo" abnormally began to grow from 1910 to 1914 . As if feeling 
in the air the approaching "World War" , hundreds of thousands of Poles immigrated 



to the United States settling in various cities . Our Detroit received its share, 
and many settled in "Jadwigowo" or Hamtramck or "Floryjanowo". Residences in 
"Jadwigowo" rose very quickly as did various merchant stores making "Jadwigowo'' 
appear as a small town. 

RECTORY 

Lack of room for the children in the school and lack of room for the faithful in 
the church were both evident in the Parish. There was talk that a new church was 
needed. The teaching sisters were also in need of new living quarters because 
the wooden house on Junction Street was too small for fifteen sisters. In 1910, 
the Parish purchased a large piece of land bordering on the Parish grounds and 
about twelve lots on the other side of Roll ins Street (now Konkel). Parish 
property was bisected by Rollins Street . After the intervention of Alderman X.B. 
Konkel, a parishioner, the city gave permission to the Parish to join the parish 
grounds into one large parcel. The Parish returned to the city Rollins Street 
with as much land as the city needed for a through street behind parish grounds. 
To remember the good deed of X.B. Konkel, John Kronk, a Detroit City Councilman 
and a parishioner, endeavored to change Rollins Street to Konkel. Also, at that 
time, it was decided to change Norton Street to St. Hedwig, Ingersoll to 
Kopernick, and Julia to Kulick. All these streets can now be found in the Parish 
neighborhood to this day . 

In his 1910 report to the Diocese, Father Szczerba noted that 610 children and 
about 500 adults had been baptized, 201 marriages had been performed, about 550 
had been confirmed, and 217 had been buried . He said that there were about 1,000 
families in the Parish with about 5,000 Easter confessions. 



In 1911, after looking at various sketches for a new church, · the diocesan and 
Franciscan authorities, based upon beauty and low cost, chose the sketch designed 
by Harry J. Rill, a Detroit-based "architect of wide reputation" who, by his 
death in 1923, had designed St. Leo Church, the convent at Monroe, and many 
public buildings throughout the United States. At the same time as he designed 
the church, the architect also designed a sketch of a new home for the teaching 
sisters. It was to be a wide, spacious brick building with Konkel Street 
frontage in which thirty sisters could conveniently live. Because both buildings 
were needed and a big loan could not be secured , it was decided to build a 
complete home for the sisters and only the basement for the proposed church. The 
basement would be used for church services as a "chapel" on a temporary basis 
until more funds could be gathered to complete the church. 

In March 1911, work began in building the sisters' home (see photo) and the 
church basement. The contract for carpentry was given to John J. Kudron, a 
parishioner and a well known west -side Detroit builder. The contract for masonry 
was again given to Joseph Nowakowski. Con sec ration of the cornerstone was 
performed by Bishop Edward E. Kelly in the middle of July 1911. By November of 
the same year, a high, conveniently spacious, wide "chapel" had already been 
completed. With the help of many good parishioners, everything was transferred 
from the old church to the new chapel. On Sunday, November 12, the first mass 
was celebrated. The chapel was located under the present main altar. It had 
walls sixteen feet high, was wide and spacious with seats for 1,800 people. In 
the old building, on the floor where the church had been, temporary partitions 
were made from wood and six big classrooms were opened to children who gathered 
for school. 

SISTERS' CONVENT 



In December 1911, the Polish Jesuits, Father Janowski, Father Bieda and Father 
Warol, conducted a parish mission at St. Hedwig's. It lasted two weeks. During 
the mission , the church was filled with people. At least 3,000 people listened 
to the holy preaching of these Pol ish missionaries. Approximately 4,000 faithful 
came to confession and received Holy Communion. 

The Parish was growing beautifully. In the beginning of 1912, Father Raymond 
Marcin was sent by the Provincial to help in parish work. He stayed until 1915 
when he was appointed as the pastor of the new Our Lady Queen of Angels Parish, 
a daughter parish of St. Hedwig's. 

In 1912 , the Parish Committee was Michael Kuczajda, John Kudron, Jacob Kurcz, 
Martin Zonca and Alexander Czarnecki. 

In September 1912, Father Szczerba who had been pastor of the Parish for seven 
years and who had really developed it, was recalled by his superiors to Poland 
where he continued to work in his native land for the salvation of Polish souls. 

Father Eustace Bartoszewicz, who had worked with Father Szczerba for three years, 
was appointed Pastor of the growing St. Hedwig Parish. He was well acquainted 
with the needs of the Parish and its people. The young, twenty-seven year old 
Pastor , quickly set to work to follow the path of his predecessor. Both the 
Parish and the school were growing by leaps and bounds, and each year between 
400 -500 children registered to attend school. More room was soon needed. In 
July 1913, workmen began the building of a twelve classroom school to be joined 
to the standing school. By February 1914, the children moved into the new school 
wing. 

In September 1914, one more helper arrived to work in the Parish. It was Father 
Bernard Gwitt who had been ordained in Louvain, Belgium. He energetically worked 
at St. Hedwig's until August, 19I9 when he was appointed an assistant to Father 
Raymond at Our Lady Queen of Angels Parish on Martin Street. 

By 1914, the Parish had paid off its debts and, in the beginning of 1915, the 
Pastor thought it was time to complete the church proposed by his predecessor, 
Father Szczerba. Harry J. Rill, the architect, distributed the plans among 
contractors for bids. The low bidders received the work. Joseph Nowakowski 
again received the masonry contract. Thomas Jurkiewicz got the contract for 
plumbing . Leonard P. Stentzler (1870 -1957), a local painter and decorator (see 
photo), received that contract. In April, work had begun on the church. By 
December 1915, the church structure was completed. Many months were needed 
however, to paint and decorate the interior. On November 30, Thanksgiving Day, 
1916 the solemn consecration of the church was performed by Bishop Edward D. 
Kelly with the assistance of Father Joseph Herra, Pastor of St. Albertus Parish, 
and Father Joseph Plagen, Pastor of St. Florian Parish. The sermon was delivered 
by Father Wilhelm Maruszczyk from Bronson, Michigan. There were present many 
Franciscan and diocesan priests. Approximately 3,000 faithful filled the 
magnificent church to witness this solemn occasion . 

All the Parish societies contributed to the $5,000 cost of the High Scagliola 
altar (see photo). It is an original, the work of the Daprato Statuary Company, 
"manufacturers of high grade art statues" located on Rivard in Detroit. They are 
also responsible for the other statues and the stations of the cross. In 1917, 



the huge organ was installed by the Vottler-Holtkamp Sparling Organ Company of 
Cleveland, Ohio. 

INTER.IOR OF THE CHURCH 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR 

LP. STENTZLER, 

THE CHURCH DECORATOR 

In 1918, the artistic stained glass windows were placed in the church by the 
Daprato Statuary Company. Their donors' names can be read on each window. 

During World War I, St. Hedwig's was very active. The youth from the Parish were 
signing up for the American Army. Those not drafted were signing up to the 
Polish Army formed in the United States. They were under the command of General 



Haller. They all fought with the Allies against a common enemy. Those who did 
not go to the war front helped in other ways at home such as collecting money on 
May days. The Parish collected about $25,000 in this way and also bought war 
bonds for $10,000. 

MAIN ALTAR 



In March 1918, Father Albert Topolinski arrived to help in the Parish. In May 
1919, he was appointed by the Provincial as pastor of Holy Trinity Parish in 
Lawrence, Massachusetts. 

At the end of 1918, before Armistice, there was a flu epidemic named "Hiszpanka". 
All churches in the diocese, including St . Hedwig's, were closed to the public 
for three weeks, from October 20 until November 15. Day and night graves were 
dug to keep pace in burying the dead of this terrible epidemic. All efforts by 
the doctors did not help much. This epidemic, like a hurricane, flew over 
America, swept away its victims, and flew on to parts unknown. Here at St. 
Hedwig's, during 1918, 247 persons were buried. Of that amount, 142 or 58% were 
children under the age of five. 

In 1919, the Parish began building a large, three story structure with a basement 
beneath it. On the first and second floors were to be sixteen large, 
conveniently lighted classrooms. The third floor was destined for a St. Hedwig 
youth club. The entire building was to be fireproof. Harry Rills' plans were 
confirmed by the Diocese and the Franciscan authorities · and then distributed 
among all the contractors who wanted the work. The lowest bidder was chosen at 
a cost of $60,000. In March 1919, after the snow disappeared, digging began. for 
the foundation. On May 30, Memorial Day, Bishop Gallagher consecrated the 
cornerstone for this new school. Father Krupa, Rector of the Polish Seminary, 
gave the sermon on the topic of Catholic schools in Polish parishes. After nine 
months, this school on St. Hedwig Street was completed (see photo). In February 
1920, children from the old school's upper floors entered their new classrooms. 

ST. HEDWIG STREET SCHOOL BUILDING 
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Immediately, work began on setting up a Parish hall in the area where services 
had been held and later where temporary classes had been held. The wooden 
partitions were torn down and a large stage was built. The decorations and 
scenery were done by the well-known local painter Leonard P. Stentzler who had 
also decorated the Church. In December 1920, the Hall was completed and on that 
December 26, St. Stephen's Day, a public open house was held. 

On September 20, 1920 the Franciscan Provincial Assembly had taken place in 
Buffalo conducted by Reverend Father Dominic Tavani, the Franciscan Father 
General from Rome. Father Eustace Bartoszewicz, Pastor of St. Hedwig's, was 
elected Provincial for the Polish Franciscan Province in the United States for 
three years. Father Pastor, though burdened with new obligations, was always 
concerned about the welfare and development of St. Hedwig Parish. 

In June 1921, the Detroit area and especially the neighborhood, had a heavy 
downpour. As a result, the basements in the surrounding homes and the Church 
basement itself were flooded with water two feet deep. The interior of the lower 
Church or "Chapel" was devastated. After the Pastor's personal inspection, the 
lower Church was restored, Wooden floors were thrown out. A cement floor was 
laid . Benches were restored and the entire "Chapel" was repainted. Three new 
altars were purchased by the Parish societies from the Daprato Statuary Company 
(see photo of one of them). In February 1921, Reverend Father Dominic Tavani, 
head of the Franciscans, consecrated them. 

In April 1922, Father Pastor, as Provincial, was called to Rome for an assembly. 
On this occasion, he remained in Europe for four months and visited Poland, Italy 
and France. He returned at the end of August to be welcomed by the parishioners. 

The Parish Committee in 1923 was Michael Kuczajda, Michael Molenda, Martin Zanca, 
Henry Machowicz and Louis Korycki. 

In June 1923, at the Provincial Assembly which took place in Buffalo, Father 
Pastor was re -elected Provincial of the Pol ish Franciscan Fathers but he declined 
so that he could more intensively work for the Parish in Detroit. 

The Fel ician Sisters, who had staffed the school so successfully since the 
beginning of the school, did not have enough sisters to keep up with the large 
influx of students at St. Hedwig's. When they began the school in 1904, there 
were approximately three hundred students. At this time (1923), there were over 
2,400 students in the school. Sister M. Bonaventure, General .Mother of the 
Felician Sisters O.S.F., conferred with Bishop Gallagher and the Felicians left 
St. Hedwig's in June 1923. To replace them, in September 1923, the Franciscan 
Sisters who were headquartered in Buffalo (now in Hamburg, N.Y.), arrived. They 
have remained in the school to the present day. 

In August 1923, under the personal leadership of the Pastor, a Parish pilgrimage 
was arranged to "Matki Boskiej Pocieszenia" a miraculous place in Carey, Ohio. 
About 1,500 parishioners participated in this activity. 

Also in 1923, chimes were installed thanks to the generosity of Parish 
organizations and the following persons who donated $100 or more: Jan Antczak, 
Jozef Babuszka, Michal Baran, Jozef Bartkowiak, Michal Biestek, Mateusz Blach, 
Franciszek Bochenek, Pinkos Bozek, Antonina Budziak, Weronika Bieszczad, Marcin 
Burda, Franciszek Chlastawa, Jozef Cislo, Piotr Czaja, Alex Czarnecki, Jan Derda, 



ONE OF SEVERAL ALTARS BELIEVED TO HAVE 
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Jan Dziedzic, Wincenty Dzwonkowicz, Jan Grochowski, Adam Gucfa, Jozef Jakubiec, 
Jan Janik, Jan Karamon, Stanislaw Kieronski, Leon Kijek, X.B. Konkel, Ludwik 
Korycki, Wladyslaw Kopek, Jadwiga Kos, Wladyslaw Kos, August J. Kostuch, Szczepan 
Karamon, Andrzej Kronk, Jan Kronk, Wincenty Krynicki, Antoni S. Kudron, Jan 
Kudron, Antoni Kulik, Jozef Kuzdrzal, Antoni Kurcz, Andrzej Labut, Wiktorya Lech, 
Ludwik Ludwin, Bron. Machowicz, Wojciech Medrygal, Rozal ia Marcyz, Wojciech 
Mysliwiec, Jozef Mycek, Tomasz Mazurkiewicz, Michal Molenda, Pawel Marchewka, Jan 
Napora, Antoni Nowak, Michalina Nowak, Wojciech Pisula, Franciszek Polaczyk, 
Grzegorz Pawl isko, Jan Polak, Jan Ploch, Jan Rak, Jakob Rozal ik, Peter Rush, 
Jozef Rylko, Wawrzyniec Budziak, Franciszek Sabdecki, Fran. Skrzelowski, Leonard 
P. Stentzler, Emil Szarko, Jakob Szott, Wincenty Solak, Wawrzyniec Sudol, Jozef 
Szkutn ick i, Adam Szczepanik, Jan Tecza, Piotr Tokarz, Jakob Tuchowsk i, Wawrzyn iec 
Tuchowski, Piotr Uryga, Adam Walczak, Jozef Witkowski, Ludwik F. Wojcik, Michal 
Wozniak, Antoni Wilczynski, Jozef Zboch, and Stanislaw Zarzycki. 

On May 30, Memorial Day, 1924 a solemn consecration of the Parish cemetery was 
performed by Bishop M.J. Gallagher. The sermon was delivered by Father Wincenty 
Szulc, Pastor of Our Lady Queen of Angels Parish. The grounds for the cemetery 
had been purchased in 1922. There had been two farms of forty acres each in what 
was then Dearborn Township. One of the farms faced Warren Avenue and the other 
faced Ford Road about 800 feet from Telegraph Road. The land was hilly and sandy 
and was named St. Hedwig Cemetery. It is approximately nine miles from the 
Church and is surrounded by an iron fence. 

At this time the Church Committee was Michael Kuczajda, Michael Molenda, Martin 
Zonca, Henry Machowicz, and Louis Korycki. 

During summer vacation in 1924, the Sisters' Convent was enlarged. The original 
building had lodging for thirty sisters, and now, with the upper floor, forty 
sisters. The addition had thirteen comfortable bedrooms, a high chapel, dining 
room and kitchen. Stanley Bozek, a well known contractor on the West Side 
received the contract for the work. In March 1925, Father Pastor consecrated the 
new section of the Sisters' Convent with priests, sisters, and some parishioners 
participating. 

In 1925, the Parish Committee was Michael Molenda, Anthony Kurcz, Louis Korycki, 
Adam Szczerbinski and Joseph Drabicki. 

At the end of April 1926, digging had begun for the foundation of a new school 
building on Konkel Street. Plans for this new structure had been drawn by the 
Polish architect, Ladislaus Garsztecki. The entire building was to be fireproof. 
In the basement there were places for bowling alleys. The first and second 
floors had twelve classrooms. The third floor had a spacious hall for basketball 
with a four foot gallery around the entire hall. This building was completed in 
the early part of January 1927 (see photo). 

In 1927, the Church Committee consisted of Michael Molenda, Anthony Kurcz, Adam 
Szczerbinski, Joseph Drabicki, and John Pawelek. 

In 1928, St. Hedwig Parish celebrated its Jubilee. A special medal was struck 
to commemorate this historic occasion (see illustration). It had been twenty­
five years since the founding of the Parish in 1903 ! On this occasion, many 
celebrations were held. The following priests labored in the Parish: Fr. Eustace 
Bartoszewicz (Pastor), Fr. Guardjan Simon Kaczmarek, Fr. John Zielinski, Fr. 



Ludwik Glinski , and Fr. Francis Wilejta . In the Parish s~ho o l were forty 
teaching Franciscan Sisters under the direction of Sister M. Josephine. The 
Church Committee was Michael Molenda, Adam Szczerbinski , Joseph Drabicki, John 
Pawelek and John Dziedzic. The Ushers at this time were: Michael Molenda 
(captain), Adam Szczerbinski, Francis Wszolek, John Dziedzic Sr., Ignatius 
Kapala, John Burek , Martin Sajdak, Michael Kieltyka, John Pawelek, Anthony 
Mateja, Michael Roman, Leon Zajac, Joseph Drabicki, Vincent Sitko, Anthony 
Kudron, John Dziedzic , Thomas Mazurkiewicz and Joseph Kania. The organist of the 
Parish Choir was Vincent Chomicz. Churchmaster of the Parish buildings was John 
Draus . 

KONKEL STREET BUILDING 

Over the years , since the Parish's founding , many people had purchased needed 
items for the Church , especially when the new Church had been completed. These 
people included: 

* Jacob Kurcz bought a pulpit for $120 . 
* Peter Lontka bought a perpetual lamp for $53 . 



*Young Ladies Sodality bought a cyborium for $65. 
*Andrew Kronk purchased a baptismal font for $28. 
* Frank Kwilos bought an ornate chasuble for $100. 
*John Grochowski bought a big electric chandelier for $120. 
*Michael Wojcik purchased a bell for the altar and bells by the sacristy for 

$46.50. 
*John Karamon purchased two perpetual lamps for $220. 
*Third Order bought a golden box and candlesticks for $355. 
*Andrew Kronk contributed $100 for the baptismal font. 
* Frank Nowak purchased a pulpit for $300. 
*Lawrence and Tekla Mistor contributed $135 for a new chalice. 
* LCBA purchased a beautiful ornate chasuble for $100. 
* Thadeus Skwierczynski bought funeral candlesticks for $60. 
* Paul Bulat purchased two censers for $55. 
*Bronislaw Kosenski purchased a bell for by the altar for $50. 
*Joseph Stanek bought bells for near the sacristy for $26 . 50. 
*John Niedzialek contributed $75 for a number of small miscellaneous items. 
*Adam Gucfa bought two laterns for processions for $40. 
* St. Michael Society spent $150 for the statue of St. Adalbert the Bishop. 
*John J. Kudron purchased the statue of St. Stanislaus the Bishop for $150. 

MEDAL STRUCK TO 

COMMEMORATE 
THE 25TH JUBILEE 



THE NEW ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

ST. HEDWIG CHURCH IN 1928 
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After the Jubilee celebrations, life moved on at St. Hedwig's. In 1929, the 
Church Committee was Michael Molenda, Adam Szczerbinski, Joseph Drabicki, John 
Pawelek and John Dziedzic Jr. By 1931, the Franciscan Sisters were teaching 
2,139 students. In comparison, the neighboring St. Francis School had 1,436 
pupils. 

By 1939, Sister M. Bernard was the Principal. A High School had been established 
and it now had grades 9 and 10 with 135 students. The Elementary School had 
1,129 students. 

By 1940 the Parish had grown to about 6,000 adults and children, approximately 
1,100 families. Fr. Eustace Bartoszewicz , who had come in 1912, was still the 
Pastor. His assistants were : Fr. Maximillan Kubala , Fr. Louis Glinski, Fr. 
Bonqventure Santor, Fr. Chester Czarnecki, Fr. Simon Zielinski, and Fr. Justinian 
Pawelek. The Church Committee was Michael Molenda, Louis Lazar, Vincent Sitko, 
John Dziedzic, and Thomas Mazurkiewicz. The Church was open from 6:00 a.m. to 
6:00 p.m. Six Masses were held every Sunday. During the previous five years 
there had been eight vocations to the priesthood and fifteen vocations to the 
religious 1 ife. There were approximately eighty altar boys serving during church 
services . The schools had thirty-three rooms and eleven grades. In the 
Elementary School there were 529 boys and 515 girls for a total of 1,044 
st~dents. In the High School, there were 58 boys and 124 girls for a total of 
182 students. Sister M. Cecilia was the Principal with twenty-seven Franciscan 
Sisters teaching. Each sister's salary was $30 per month. Approximately 40% of 
school expenses was covered by tuition . The Parish subsidized the remainder. 
The Parish property had been appraised in 1939 for $775,000. The average annual 
Parish income over the previous three years was $65,000. The total Parish debt 
was $54,750 secured by a mortgage at 5% interest. 

In 1940 , Gladys F. Morehouse of the Department of Health, in an exchange of 
letters to her supervisor Dr. Molner, reported on her attempts to show films on 
nutrition in the schools due to "the large amount of dental caries and to urge 
children to drink more milk, and avoid coffee and cake which more that fifty 
percent of the children use for breakfast". Father Pastor objected saying she's 
"Hitler" practicing "communism" and taking away the children's personal 
liberties. She also reported on the alarming new cases of tuberculosis diagnosed 
in the district in the past year. The Pastor's opinion was that tuberculosis was 
"hereditary". In a letter dated April 24, 1940 the Assistant Chancellor of the 
Diocese urged the Pastor to assist the Department of Health in the work being 
done in the schools . 

In 1942, Fr. Florian Zalikowski became the Pastor. However, he became ill and 
was replaced by Fr. Ladislaus Surak, the interim Pastor in 1945. 

On September 15, 1945 Fr. Callistus Winiarz was appointed Pastor. During his 
term, which lasted until 1951, the Parish hall was modernized and the lower 
church was remodeled. He also put rubber on the kneelers in the upper church at 
a cost of $5,650 along with purchasing seats and desks for the High School at a 
cost of $4,199 and finally modernized the bowling alleys at a cost of $7,881. 
In 1948, the population of the Parish was estimated to be approximately 7,500 
adults and children, about 1; soo families. There were 364 boys and 334 girls for 
a total 698 students in the Elementary School. In the High School, there were 
138 boys and 207 girls for a total of 345 students. The Franciscan Sisters had 
seventeen sisters in the Elementary School and thirteen teachers in the High 



School. Each sister was paid $50 per month . Parish organizations included: the 
Rosary Society with 315 member s , the Holy Name Society with 250 members, the 
Young Ladies Sodality with 210 members, the Third Order with 125 members, the St. 
Vincent de Paul Society with 120 members , and the Christian Mothers with 400 
members. 

ORIGINAL MULTI-PURPOSE STRUCTURE IN MORE RECENT TIMES 

WITH ITS ADDITIONS IN THE REAR 
BEFORE IT WAS DEMOLISHED FOR THE CHURCH PARKING LOT 

In 1951 , Fr. Bartholomew Snella was appointed as Pastor. He served until 1963. 
At that time, Sister M. Lucy was Principal with 672 students in the Elementary 
School and 346 students in the High School. There were approximately 1,500 
families in the Parish. In 1953, the Parish celebrated its Jubilee. Fifty years 
had passed since its founding in 1903 ! Many things happened during the year. 
The High School basketball team clinched the West Side Third Division title in 

the Parochial League becoming the West Side Division Basketball Champs. The 
team, consisting of John Popowski, Richard Gutowski, Fred Machowicz, Eugene 
Bodciak , David Fisher , Ronald Bak, Walter Mikula , Norman Macek, Tom Ronewicz, 
Fred Zanca, and Ed Bara was coached by Bernie Holowicki to an unbeated season 
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with twelve victories. Cardinal Mooney dedicated the new Our Lady Queen of 
Angels Church in March. That Parish "began as an offshoot of St. Hedwig Parish 
when the people living in the Martin Street area decided that another church was 
necessary". Also in March, the Detroit City Council banned bicycles, 
pedestrians, horses and horse -drawn vehicles from the new Ford Freeway. The 
Detroit Public Works Department repaved Junction Avenue from Fort Street to 
Michigan Avenue at a cost of $131,225. In June, Fr. Snella awarded diplomas to 
seventy-one graduating seniors. In July, the St. Hedwig Golden Jubilee float, 
designed by Walter Jaje, won first place and a trophy in the Catholic War 
Veterans National Convention Parade. The Holy Name Society held a "Golden 
Jubilee Ball" on September 19 at Dom Polski. Its chairman was Mike Grochowski. 
In October, Michigan Avenue was renamed General Casimir Pulaski Memorial Highway 
after the Revolutionary War hero. In December, a special mass was celebrated to 
mark the golden jubilee by Fr. Ladislaus Surak, the former Pastor, in the 
presence of Auxiliary Bishop Allen J. Babcock. Fr. Paul Czubaj, Pastor of Our 
Lady Queen of Angels, delivered the sermon. All Parish organizations took part 
in the celebration. Up until this point in its history, St. Hedwig's had given 
sixteen sons to the priesthood, forty-five daughters to the sisterhood, and at 
that moment had eight students in seminary. At it peak, there had been 3,000 
students in its schools taught by more than fifty teachers and, under . Fr. 
Bartoszewicz, had grown to become "one of the largest Polish-speaking parishes 
in the United States". 

In 1963, Fr. Paul Czubaj became Pastor. During his term, the "new" High School 
building (current Elementary School) was planned (see sketch). This two story 
modern structure would house six classrooms, laboratories for physics, chemistry 
and biology, and rooms for drafting and typing. It was to cost $700,000. The 
old school would be demolished to make way for a parking lot as soon as the new 
structure was completed. The project was plan ned by the arch itectura 1 firm 
Herman, Simons and Bassett. Fr. Call istus Winiarz, the former Pastor, returned 
to the Parish as Pastor from 1966 to 1969. 

"NEW" ST. HEDWIG HIGH SCHOOL 

In 1969, Fr. Anthony Kaleciak became Pastor. In was during his term, which 
lasted until 1972, that the upper Church was painted at a cost of approximately 
$40,000. In the schools, Sister M. Caesarea was Principal of the High School 
with its 304 students and Sr. M. Edwardine was Principal of the Elementary School 



with its 391 students. 

During the term of the next Pastor, Fr. Bernard Michalik, from 1972 to 1975, the 
school hall and kitchen were modernized and new kneel ers were added to the 
Church. In 1973, Sister M. Edwardine was Principal of the High School with its 
279 students and Sister M. Alexine was Principal of the Elementary School with 
its 269 students. 

On September 10, 1975 Fr . John J. Mikula who had been baptized and attended 
school at St. Hedwig's, became Pastor. He added a new marble altar and made 
other changes in keeping with Vatican II liturgical requirements. In 1978, the 
Parish celebrated its Jubilee. Seventy-five years had passed since its founding 
in 1903 ! A special Mass of Thanksgiving was held with twenty-four concelebrants 
led by Bishop Walter Schoenherr. An especially moving musical program conducted 
by parishioner Gregory Kasza, who led the combined choirs of St. Hedwig's and St. 
Christopher's along with thirty-three musicians largely from the University of 
Michigan stirred the approximately 1,700 people in attendance. A Diamond Jubilee 
Banquet was held at the Knights of Columbus Hall on Larkins near Michigan Avenue 
with a crowd of 732 people. 

In 1984, Father Michael Rozewicz became Pastor of St. Hedwig's. During his term, 
which lasted until 1987, the tuckpointing of the Church was begun. A new roof 
was also put on the Sisters' convent. 

Father James P. Henning became Pastor in 1987 and he remained until 1990. Under 
his administration, tuckpointing continued. In eighteen months, $103,000 was 
raised to repair the distinctive twin Church towers. The Konkel building's roof 
was also repaired. During this time, the Head Start Program came to St. Hedwig's 
since there was vacant space in the St. Hedwig Street building which could be 
rented to them. After serving as the education center for many thousands of 
students over the years, low enrollment and financial constraints forced the 
closing of St. Hedwig High School in June, 1990. It was a sad day for the St. 
Hedwig family. 

Father Aloysius Romanowski, the current Pastor, came to St. Hedwig's in August, 
1990. Under his administration, the Church roof was extensively repaired. The 
interior of the Church was decorated with gold leaf thanks to the generosity of 
many people. Over $80,000 was expended to renovate the heating system in the 
Church and St. Hedwig Street buildings. In 1992, the vacant Konkel Street 
building was rented to the Detroit Board of Education and, after renovation, 
opened its doors as the Academy of the Americas, a school of 11 choice 11 in the 
Detroit Public School System. It~ focus is language imersion programs where 
students are taught basic education in English and Spanish. All during 1993, the 
Parish celebrated its 90th Anniversary with many events sponsored by Parish 
organizations. Ninety years had passed since that very precarious beginning so 
long ago! Thousands of students had passed through its schools. Fifteen 
pastors had ministered to the many thousands of parishioners over those ninety 
years. Through it all St. Hedwig's has endured and we now look toward 2003, the 
100th Anniversary of our founding as a community of faith. 
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PASTORS OF ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

FR. JAN MUELLER 
July, 1903 - June, 1905 

FR. BARTHOLOMEW SZCZERBA 
October 6, 1905- September 20, 1912 

FR. KAROL JANOWSKI 
Administrator 

August 26 - October 6, 1905 

FR. EUSTACE BARTOSZEWICZ 
1912- 1942 

FR 



FR. FLORIAN ZAKLIKOWSKI 

1942- 1944 

FR. CALLISTUS WINIARZ 

1945- 1951 

FR. BARTHOLOMEW SNELLA 

1951 - 1963 

1966- 1969 

FR. LADISL!'US SURAK 
Interim Pastor 

1944- 1945 

FR. PAUL CZUBAJ 
1963- 1966 



FR. ANTHONY KALECIAK 

1969- 1972 

FR. JOHN JOSEPH MIKULA 
1975- 1984 

FR. BERNARD MICHALIK 

1972- 1975 

FR. MICHAEL ROZEWICZ 

1984- 1987 

F 



FR. ALOYSIUS ROMANOWSKI 

1990-

FR. JAMES P _ HENNING 

1987- 1990 



ST. HEDWIG USHERS 

ST. HEDWIG USHERS AND PRIESTS IN 1928 

Pictured are: Michal Molenda, Adam Szczerbinski, Franc. Wszolek, Jan Burek, 
Jan Dziedzic Sr., Ignacy Kapala, Marcin Sajdak, Michal Kieltyka, Jan Pawelek 
Antoni Mateja, Michal Roman, Leon Zajac, Jozef Drabicki, ~Jincenty Sitko, 
Antoni Kudron, Jan Dziedzic Jr., Tomasz Mazurkiewicz, Jozef Kania and the 
riests of the Parish including Fr. Eustace Bartoszewicz (center) 



CONGRATULATIONS ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. HEDWIG USHERS 

11 199311 

President: THOMAS SUSKI 

Vice-President: BEN BLASZKIEWICZ 

Treasurer: GREG SUSKI 

Secretary: FRED SOSNOWSKI 

EDGAR ANASCO 

ROBERT CYNCEWICZ 

BEN DZBANSKI 

ANTHONY DZIEDZIC 

ROBERT HELLNER 

AL KASZA 

JOHN MASTEJ 

STEVE PARTYKA 

STANLEY ZONCA 

KEVIN PRZEBIENDA 

MARK RUSHING 

FRANK SOBASZEK 

PAUL STRAKSYS 

FRANK SZWAPA 

MIKE ZABKIEWICZ 

FRANK ZDANOWICZ 

JOSEPH ZMUDA 



ST. HEDWIG ROSARY SOCIETY 

Founded in 1903 by the 1 ate Eufrozyn t•1achowi cz, the Rosary Society 
was accepted to St. Hedwig Parish at that time by Reverend Father 
Jan Mueller, the Pastor . At that time they numbered five 11 roses 11 

or seventy-five members. 

The first officers of the Society were: 

President: Eufrozyn Machowicz 
Secretary: Veronica Nizinska 
Cashier: Bronislawa Machowicz 
Guardians of the Treasury: Tekla Mistor 

Katherine Czarnecka 

Up until the 25th Jubilee, Eufrozyn Machowicz had been the President 
for some eighteen years until she passed away . At the time of the 
Jubilee, Mary Nowak was its President. At that time, Helen Czarniak 
was Secretary, Katherine Czernik was Vice President and the Society 
had 480 members. 

The Society was responsible for paying for the washing of church 
linens. It has always been generous in helping financially in the 
Parish. The Society contributed $500 for the main altar, $250 for 
church windows, and $620 for various other church needs . 

Meetings were held every third Sunday of the month. After prayers 
in the Church, members ·met in the hall for their business meeting. 

Rosary 11 Sisters 11 take part in their member's funeral. In the 
funeral parlor, they recite the rosary for the deceased Rosary 
11 Sister 11

• 



ST. HEDWIG ROSARY SOCIETY 

IN 1928 

CONGRATULATIONS ON OUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. HEDWIG ROSARY SOCIETY 

Hattie Bak - President 
Caroline Ochmanski - Vice President 

Josephine Nykiel - Recording Secretary 
Louise Lazar - Treasurer 

Josephine Karas - Trustee 



This group was formed at St . Hedwia 1
S on December 1, 1908 by Aqnieszka 

Kudron-Kulik, C.K. Stringer and Julje Koss, President at St. Albertus ~~ 

Parish. The first officers were: Agnieszka Kudron-Kulik (President), 
Kunegunda Polak (First Vice President), J. Jedenasta (Second Vice Presi- ~, 
dent), Jozefa Kronk (Secretary of the Ministers), Marja Macek (Asst. 
Secretary), Marja Sokolowska (Financial Secretary), Katarzyna Michalska .L 
(Cashier), Wiktorja Przybienda (Trustee), Apolonia Kendryk (Doorperson), 
and Jadwiga Kos, Anna Kudron, Weronika Kurcz (Advisors). The first ~ . 
Chaplain was Father Eustace Bartoszewicz. 

an 
By 1928, meeting took place on the second and last Wednesdays of the 
month with an organizational assembly every four years. Officers were: ~~ 
Franciszka Kostusch (President), Magdalena Mysliwiec (First Vice Presi-
dent), Marja Iwanowska (Second Vice President), Julja Polanski (Secretary ~ 
of the Ministers), Agneszka Kuczajda (Asst. Secretary), Malgorzata H. 
Binkowska (Financial Secretary). 

By 1958, when they celebrated their 11 Golden Jubilee 11
, officers were: ~ 

Adelle Kuras (President), Catherine Olech (Vice President), Mary Kuzdrzal 
(Financial Secretary), Catherine Kujawa (Recording Secretary), and 
Genevieve Liszewski (Treasurer). 
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FOR THE GREATER GLORY OF GOD 

CONGRATULATIONS 

LOYAL CHRISTIAN BENEFIT ASSOCIATION 

L.C.B.A. BRANCH 1109 

ADELLE KURAS, President 
JEAN KUDRON, Vice-President 

IRENE SOBANIA, Recorder 
JEAN LISZEWSKI, Treasurer 

ELEANORE ZDANOWSKI, ROSE KURAS, HATTIE OHSOWSKI, 
Trustees 



POLISH WOMENS ALLIANCE 
GROUP 170 

This group was organized on August 15, 1913 by Weronika Nizinska, Marja 
Przybylowska and Marja Rakowska with eighty-six members. 

First officers were: 

President: M. Rakowska 
Vice President: M. Wojcik 
Financial Secretary: M. Przybylowska 
Recording Secretary: . A. Zywica 
Cashier: W. Nizinska 
Trustees: H. Czerniak, W. Kozlowska, W. Nizinska 
Chaplain: Father Eustace Bartoszewicz 
Chief Physiciau: Dr ~ F. Przybylowski 

Its purposes were several. One was to assist the poor, so early in its 
history the PWA Group 170 gave $2,126 . 50 for that purpose . It was also 
very involved with Poland especially during the war period. It gave $450 
for that purpose. The Group was also very involved in Parish activities. 
Money was donated for a stained glass window, a chasuble and for the 
chimes. 

In 1928, membership was up to 185 . Officers in that year were: 

Chaplain: Fr . Eustace Bartoszewicz 
President: M. Nowak 
Vice President: R. Hocina 
Financial Secretary: A. Cichon 
Recording Secretary: R. Soltys 
Cashier: M. Mysliwiec 
Trustees: E. Ziomek, A. Jonik, B. Gorna 
Banner Carrier: A. Niszczak 
Doorkeeper: K. Galanty 
Delegates: M. Polanska, A. Cichon, R. Soltys, E. Ziomek, M. Burda 
Chief Physician: Dr. G. Barzyk 



IN 1928 

SINCERE CONGRATULATIONS 

GOD'S BLESSING TO ST. HEDWIG PARISH 
ON THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 

POLISH WOMEN'S ALLIANCE GROUP 170 

Fr. AI Romanowski - Chaplain 
Aniela Janik - Past President 

Mary Hryczyk - President 
Matilda Cholewa - Vice President 
Hattie Bak - Financial Secretary 

Sophie Marusak - Treasurer 
Caroline Ochmanski - Recording Secretary 



A TOUR 

ST. 

OF THE 

HEDWIG 

DONATORS FOR THE 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

* Jan & Helena Derba 
* Andrzej & Anna Lepak 
* Jan Zlotorzynski 
* Rosary Society 
* Piotr & Anna Latka 
* Stan. & Wikt. Zarzycki 
* Jozef & Helena Michalski 
* Anna Forystek 
* Wojc. & Wikt. Krystek 
* Jozef & Marya Dybas 
*Stan. & Karolina Bury 
*Piotr & Julia Sajdak 
* Adam & Katarz. Cetnar 
* Rozalia A. Konkel 

STATION OF THE CROSS 

INTERIOR 

CHURCH 

MAIN ALTAR 

OF 

BAPTI9 



SACRED HEART ALTAR BLESSED MOTHER ALTAR 

BAPTISMAL FONT 



St. 
Pol a 
for 

She 
by h 
Anjo 
He h 
his 
of P 

Hedw 
was 
that 
and 

DONATORS FOR THE In F 

ST A/NED GLASS WINDOWS This 
Pol a 

In addition to Parish organizations, the following donated stained glass windows: Blaa 

Jozef and Anna Cislo 
Antoni Janczyk 
Jan and Agata Kudron 
Ksawer and Rozalia Konkel 
Antoni and Agnieszka Kulik 
Jan and Anna Antczak 
Jan and Zofia Czapski 
Marcin and Anna Zanca 
Marcin and Marya Zimny 
Franciszka and Franciszki Kwilos 
Kazimierz Nowak 
Piotr and Zofia Jedynak 
Jakub and Zofia Rozalik 
Jakub and Zofia Tuchowski 
Franciszek and Marya Polanski 

Stanislaw and Wiktorya 

Piotr and Anna Latka 
Adam and Marya Gucfa 
Stanislaw and Katarzyna Sanocki 
Aleksander and Katarzyna Czarn& 
Michal and Hiktorya Molenda 
Michal and Julia Kwilos 
~Ji ktorya Lech 
Antoni and Weronika Kurcz 
Michal and Anna Machowski 
Konstanty and Antonina Bartosz~ 
Grzegorz and Katarzyna Pawlisko 
Marcin and Anna Sajdak 
Antoni and Agata Betlej 
Wawrzyniec and Tekla Mistor 
Jozef and Antonina Lula 

Oleszkowicz 

paga 
Afte 

Duri 
mira 
sa i c 

On ~ 

Bon · 
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WHO WAS ST. HEDWIG ? 

St. Hedwiq, Queen of Poland, is called Jadwiga and venerated throughout 
Pol and . -She was known for her charity, her concern for the poor and 
for her asceticism. 

She was born in 1371, the youngest daughter of King Louis I of Hungary 
by his second wife Elizabeth of Bosnia. He was scion of the House of 
Anjou and heir, through his mother, to the Polish dynasty of the Piasts. 
He had no sons so he endeavored to make successful marriages for all 
his daughters. He was nephew and successor (in 1370) to King Casimir II 
of Poland and then became Louis the Great of Poland. 

Hedwig succeeded her father Louis to the 
was crowned in October 1385. Her father 
that she and her sisters were educated. 
and excelled in the arts. 

throne of Poland in 1382 and 
had very carefully ensured 
They knew several languages 

In February 1386, Eiueen Jadwiga married Duke Jagiello of Lithuania. 
This marriage was the beginning of a four hundred year alliance between 
Poland and Lithuania. His kingdom extended from the Baltic to the 
Black Sea. Jagiello promised to become a Christian, to destroy the 
paqan temples in his lands, and have his people baptized as well. 
After the marriage, he became Ladislaus II of Poland. 

During her life, it was widely believed that the Queen could perform 
miracles and could cure the sick with a touch of her hand. It was 
said that she lived only for God and her people. 

On June 21, 1399 she prematurely gave birth to a daughter, Elizabeth 
Bonifacia, who died just a few days later on July 13. The Oueen 
died just days later on July 17 as a result of childbirth. 

Her feastday is February 28 . 



EARLY ST. HEDWIG CHOIRS 

Below is the St. Hedwiq Parish Choir in the late 1920 1 s, perhaps in the 
Jubilee year, 1928. T~ose ~dentified so far are (left to right): 

First row: Miss Grochowski, Josephine Czarnecki, Mary Hachlinski, Edmund 
Partyka (organist), Pastor Bartoszewicz, Peter Uryga, Miss Maczka, Anna 
Lewandowski, Miss Zanca 

Second row: Luke Wojnarowski, Miss Sledz, Kasia Komarnicka, Julia Molenda, 
unknown, Miss Pawelek, Helen Machowicz, unknown, Lucy Serafin, unknown, 
Clara Nowak 

Third row: unknown, unknown, Sofia Pawelek, unknown, unknown, unknown, 
unknown, Ber.nice Zanca, unknown, unknown, unknown 

Fourth row: unknown, unknown, unknown, unknown, unknown, unknown, Frank 
Hachlinski, unknown, unknown, Anna Szopa, unknown 



The St. Hedwig Parish Choir about mid-19d0's. Choir 
members identified thus far are (left to right): 

* unknown 
* unknown 
* Sylvester Kozlowski 
* Josephine Czarnecki 
* Miss Swiss 
* Rose Kuras 
* face covered 
* Eleanor Wojtanowski 
* unknown 
* unknown 
* unknown 
* unknown 
* Sophie (Pawelek) Dziedzic 
*Walter Kierszulis (organist) 
* Cass Dziedzic 



DAUGHTERS OF THE 

IN RELIGIOUS 

PARISH 

LIFE 

FRANCISCAN SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH 

Sr. M. Marcelline Musial 
Sr. M. Hermina Jedrzejek 
Sr. M. Gerard Peszko 
Sr. M. Richard Burda 
Sr. M. Estelle Marie Czolno 
Sr . M. Appllinaria Korzeniowska 
Sr. M. Loyola Maciarz 
Sr. M. Erasma Ras 
Sr. Frances Anne Remijan 
Sr. M. Colomaine Jedrzejek 
Sr. M. Blase Szott 
Sr. M. Amanda Stoklosa 
Sr. M. Irene Wojnar 
Sr. M. Carmel Szymanski 
Sr. M. Josephine Leginski 
Sr. M. Grace Siepierski 
Sr. M. Louise Hajnas 
Sr. M. Georgiana Nabozna 
Sr. M. Evangeline Mastej 
Sr. M. Simonette Bak 
Sr. M. Fulginette Musial 
Sr. M. Tharsilla Kania 

Sr. M. Justa Czachor 
Sr. M. Consuella Oleszkowicz 
Sr. M. Flaviana Fedko 
Sr. Mary Ann Zuba 
Sr. M. Febronia Grodzicka 
Sr. M. Frumentia Mikula 
Sr. M. Adrienne Rapnicki 
Sr. M. Nazaria Stoklasa 
Sr. M. Bertina Rapnicki 
Sr. Emily Zuba 
Sr. M. Regis Zboch 
Sr. M. David Rapnicki 
Sr. M. Teresita Sieradzka 
Sr. Mary Ann Siwak 
Sr. M. Teresina Misiolek 
Sr. M. Philip Strugala 
Sr. M. Roseann Rapnicki 
Sr. M. Alexine Machowicz 
Sr. Catherine Syper 
Sr. M. Valenta Rusin 
Sr. M. Raymond Syjut 
Sr. M. Illuminata Czahor 

FELICIAN SISTERS 

Sr. M. Serafia (Wronika Mazurkiewicz) Sr. M. Elmira (Mary Zaremba) 

Sr. M. Rochanna (Catherine Rozek) Sr. M. Michaeline(Honorata Cieluch) 

Sr. M. Policarp (Eleonore Sandecki) Sr. M. Eleonore (Mary Miara) 

Sr. M. Arcadia (Victoria Salek) Sr. M. Natalie (Mary Ostafin) 

Sr. M. Lucencia (Mary Fitrzyk) Sr. M. Nepomucene (Hedwig Bandyk) 

Sr. M. Lubomira (Victoria Wronski) Sr . M. Amabilia (Frances Kubiak) 

Sr. M. Donata (Frances Prus) Sr. M. Nicodemus (Mary Darlak) 

Sr. M. Samuel (Anna Jablonski) Sr. M. Atanazja (Agatha Magdon) 

Sr. M. Adelia (Julianna Miara) Sr. M. Judith Ann(Judith Gigliotti) 

Sr. M. Alfreda (Valerie Wisniewski) 



SONS OF THE PARISH 

IN RELIGIOUS LIFE 

Rev. Felix Bak 

Rev. Matthew Baran 

Rev. Maurice Bora 

Rev. Adalbert Chrobak 

Rev. John Chrobak 

Rev. Robert Cislo 

Rev. Stephen Czapski 

Rev. Chester Czarnecki 

Rev. Stephen Fran 

Rev. Fulgence Gorczyca 

Rev. Sigmund Grochowski 

Rev. Ambrose Jacek 

Rev. Joseph Jakubiec 

Rev. Walter Kozdron 

Rev. Thaddeus Krochmal 

Rev. Hippolite Kuras 

Rev. Anastasius Kuzdrzal 

Rev. John J. Mikula 

Rev. Frederick Misiolek 

Rev. Justinian Pawelek 

Rev. Michael Peszko 

Rev. Valentine Ras 

Rev. Edward Ruppenthal 

Rev. Joseph Swastek 

Rev. Eligius Szott 

Rev. Emil Tokarz 

Rev. Francis Widlak 

Rev. Sylvian Zabinski 

Rev. Simon Zielinski 

Rev. Norbert Zanca 

Brother Stanislaus Zabkiewicz 

Brother Regis Wojciak 



ST. HEDWIG SCHOOL'S 
STUDENTS FIRST 

When St. Hedwig School first opened in 1904 under the administration of 
the Felician Sisters, there were four grades taught by four sisters. 
There was a total of 339 students and these are their names and grades. 

Baczynski, Jozef 
Barzyk, Edward 
Bartnik, Julian 
Czajka, Franciszek 
Derda, Michal 
Dybas, Jozef 
Forystek, Leon 
Gorny, Adam 
Gierut, Stanislaw 
Glod, Tomasz 
Jacek, Bronislaw 
Jedynak, Ludwik 
Kwilos, Franciszek 
Kramasz, Michal 
Kaczor, Michal 
Kaczor, Wincenty 
Kulik, Franciszek 
Myjak, Franciszek 
Mareda, Adam 
Poczatek, Jan 
Pietrzyk, Jozef 
Presz, Franciszek 
Panek, Franciszek 
Pilzninski, Jozef 
Rosalik, Jan 
Stanek, Teofil 
Slupczakowski, Woj. 
Tomaszewski, Edward 
Wojcik, Jan 
Wilczynski, Michal 
)fi ktor, He 1 en a 
Warszalek, Weronika 
Machowi cz, t~ary 
Biestek, Jozefa 
Nowak, Aanieska 

Barzyk, Henryk 
Bochenek, Emi 1 
Cichowicz, Stanislaw 

FOURTH GRADE 
Walicki, Szczepan 
Ziobro, Francizsek 
Polanski, Jan 
Machowicz, Stanislaw 
Zuch, Jan 
Garulski, Piotr 
Bartnik, Anna 
Bobola, Elzbieta 
Beyer, Marta 
Boe, Maryanna 
Czarnecka, Julianna 
Hachlinska, Mary 
Jacek, Zofia 
Kruszewska, Helena 
Kurzdziel, Mary 
Kurzdziel, Helena 
Koslowska, Katarzyna 
Mazurkiewicz, Weronika 
Maczka, Mary 
Maczka, Wiktorya 
Myjak, Antonina 
Machowicz, Fran. 
Mysliwiec , Mary 
Nizinska, Rozalia 
Niemiec, Mary 
Pietrzyk, Katarszna 
Polak, Mary 
Przebienda, Mary 
Pilzninska, Joanna 
Sypien, Mary 
Sieracka, Julianna 
Slowik, Stefania 
Sokolowska, Bronislawa 
Swiatek, Kunegunda 
Szymlanska, Katarszna 

THIRD GRADE 

Cesarz, Antoni 
Czajka, Jan 
Dziedzic, Jan 



Fie, Jan 
Fie, Franci szek 
Frye, Jozef 
Gazda, \1lojciech 
Grzywacz, Franciszek 
Janik, Jan 
Kania, Jozef 
Karas, Jozef 
Kosek, Edward 
Kubek, Feliks 
Kuezajda, Jozef 
Lessnau, Jan 
Labut, Edward 
Lontka, Adam 
Lontka, Fl orya n 
Machowicz, Jan 
Moraniec, Jan 
Mistor, Franciszek 
My j a k , Ka ro 1 
Ostafin, Michal 
Perzyk, Mi cha 1 
Pawlak, Stanislaw 
Pietryka, Franciszek 
Prokopowicz, Jan 
Radmanski, Karol 
Smutek, Antoni 
Plisz, t~ichal 
Plisz, Wojciech 
Pilzninski, Ferdynand 
Pilzninski, Roman 
Walczyk, Franciszek 
1•/i ktor, Ludwi k 
Lalocha, Jozef 
Swiatek, Jan 

Bajorek, Wawrzynic 
Bora, Jan 
Buc, Michal 
Czarnecki, Ludwik 
Czapski, Andrzej 
Czarnecki, Aleksander 
Czajka, Stanislaw 
Czapski, Jan 
Dziedzic, lgnacy 
Glod, Jozef 
Janiga, Adam 
Kudla, Jan 
Kozlowski, Jan 
Kaminski, Franciszek 
Ka~inski, Michal 
Gandkowski, Jozef 

Budziak, Katar~yna 

Beyer, .l\nna 
Bochenek, Jozefa 
Brzyk, Kunegunda 
Czajka, Emili a 
Czapska, Franciszka 
Das, Walerya 
Kaoanowska, Anna 
Kusiba, Helena 
Koza, Maryanna 
Bochma, Maryanna 
Kudron, Agnieszka 
Lubas, Maryanna 
Lubas, Franciszka 
Latka, Katarzyna 
Machowicz, Jozefa 
Niemiec, Luzanna 
Polak, Katarzyna 
Rozalik, Maryanna 
Ryba, Julianna 
Swiatek, Anna 
Sokolowska, Jadwiga 
Strugala, Katarzyna 
Stefanik, Rozalia 
Trzaskos, Julianna 
Ukwart, Maryanna 
\~ozni a k, Anna 
Wilezynska, Rozalia 
Walega, Maryanna 
Zuch, Jozefa 
Zak, Zofia 
Buc, Jan 
Blach, Bronislawa 
Machowicz, Rozalia 

SECOND GRADE 

Lepak, Jan 
Lemsilski, Jakob 
Lontka, Ludwik 
Mistor, Jan 
Prokopowicz, Ignacy 
Pawlik, Jan 
Szelag, Wladyslaw 
Slupczakowski, Antoni 
Sieladski, Jan 
Szyma.nski, \~ojciech 
Sypien, I•Jojciech 
Skowron, Franciszek 
Wil esyns k i , Adam 
Liobro, Jozef 
Gierut~ Jan 
Kieronski, Franciszek 



Fritz, Ludwik 
Fritz, Wincenty 
Wojcik, Michal 
Strzepek, Zofia 
Bora, Agata 
Baczynska, Stefania 
Bochenek, Karolina 
Bajorek, Anna 
Burda, Maryanna 
Bobola, Julianna 
Breszczot, Katarzyna 
Cegi e 1 s·ka, Ewa 
Derda, Julianna 
Dubowska, Anna 
Fritz, Wiktorya 
Kaczor, Bronislawa 
Janiga, Anna 
Jacek, Stanislawa 
Kos, Elzbieta 
Kudron, Maryanna 
Kramasz, Wiktorya 
Skowron, Jozefa 
Wojcik, Teodora 
~Jozni ak, Wi ktorya 
L itak, Weroni ka 
Stanczyk, Rozalia 
Lawera, Julianna 
Ziarnik, Helena 
Frytz, Stanislawa 
Wisalec, Wladyslaw 

Budziak, Jan 
Bartnik, Franciszek 
Bochenek, Jan 
Czajka, Jan 
Dybas, Stanislaw 
Dziuban, Franciszek 
Fie, Michal 
Gorny, Franciszek 
Hadala, Jozef 
Janiga, Wojciech 
Jacek, Halenty 
Janik, Piotr 
Ko 1 a no, Jan 
Kwasniewski, Boleslaw 
Kurdziel, Franciszek 
Kania, Jakob 
Kudla, Jozef 

Klocek, Maryanna 
Koza, ·Anna 
Lesniak, Cecylia 
Maczka, Zofia 
Moraniec, Helena 
Maziak, Zofia 
Misiora, Katarzyna 
Michnowicz, Anna 
Nowak, Stefania 
Perzyk, Anna 
Pietrzyk, Julianna 
Przebieda, Paulina 
Ponka, Helena 
Polakowska, Teresa 
Plaga, Zofia 
Serafin, Ludwika 
Stanek, Maryanna 
Stepien, Rozalia 
Solek, Karolina 
Skudnicka, Jozefa 
Stefanik, Agnieszka 
Zajac, Jozefa 
Sawinska, Marya 
Zajac, Mary 
Biestek, Stanislaw 
Nowak, Andrzej 
Nowosielski, Antoni 
Rakowski, Apolinary 
Gardulski, Albin 

FIRST GRADE 

Konkel, Kletus 
Liberas, Jozef 
Marenda, Leon 
Machowicz. Jozef 
Niemiec, Jan 
Niemiec, Franciszek 
Nykiel, Jan 
Zoch, Jan 
Zoch, Wladyslaw 
Ostafin, Jozef 
Przebieda, Jozef 
Poczatek, Wojciech 
Prisz, Jan 
Ploch, August 
Rak, Andrzej 
Rolak, Jozef 
Swiatek, Jakob 



Solek, Jan 
Stanek, Aleksander 
Strzepek, Wladyslaw 
Szczepaniak, Jan 
Sliss, Marcin 
Waclawski, Piotr 
Waclawski, Jan 
Witecha, Jozef 
~Jolezyk, Jan 
Zonca, vJac 1 aw 
Kramasz, Stanislaw 
L itak, Jozef 
Bojczyk, Piotr 
Bozyk, Rozalia 
Bos, Maryanna 
Bieszczot, Michalina 
Cesarz, Anna 
Czapska, Rozalia 
Ciesielska, Anna 
Cegielska, Wanda 
Furca, Maryanna 
Golec, Maryanna 
Grochowska, Mary 
Gatkowska, Jozefa 
Jedynak, Katarzyna 
Kogut, Zofia 
Karas, Apolonia 
Kosiba, Maryanna 
Kwasniewska, Mechtyl 
Kowalska, Jozefa 
Latek, Maryanna 
Misiora, Jozefa 
Machowicz, Teresa 
Mysliwiec, Jozefa 

Malek, Karolina 
Mowrola, Agnieszka 
Machowicz, Ludwika 
Nizinska, Leokadya 
Nizinska, Julianna 
Nowak, Stanislawa 
Nowoszewska, Teresa 
Pilzninska, Rozalia 
Przebieda, Stefania 
Przebienda, Jozefa 
Przebienda, Magdalena 
Ryba, Genowefa 
Rozalik, Stanislawa 
Strzepek, Katarzyna 
Sokolowska, Leokadya 
Sokolowska, Mary 
Sokolowska, Anna 
Szczepanska, Julia 
Szerlag, Katarzyna 
Szott, Anna 
Tylec, Honorata 
Wiacek, Maryanna 
l~i acek, Anna 
Zonca, Ewa 
Ziobro, Joanna 
Ziarnik, Maryanna 
Ziarnik, Eleonora 
Szreuga, Maryanna 
Trybulec, Kunegunda 
Machowicz, Aleksander 
Dominak, Franciszka 
Krolczyk, Jozef 
Bratkiewicz, Stanislaw 



EARLY ST. HEDWIG SCHOOL 
GRADUATION 

CLASS OF 1915 

These students were in the 8th qrade 
class in 1915-1916: 

Antczak, Floryan 
Dubie 1, Antoni 
Gucfa, Jozef 
Jarzabek, Wojciech 
Kilos, Stanislaw 
Karcz, Jozef 
Lewandowski, Leon 
Marenda, Francis 
Oleszkowicz, Boles. 
Pendracki, Karol 
Pilzninski, Jan 
Stanek, Roman 
Stepien, Wincenty 
Cislo, Maryanna 
Dybas, Maqdalena 
Ko s tuch, Malgorzata 
Kruszewska, Jozefa 

Krolikowska, Anna 
Kramaz, Maryanna 
Swiderek, Anna 
Skwierczynska, 

via 1 en. 

These students were in the 8th gn 
class in 1914-191S: 

Fie, Jozef 
Lesniak, Jan 
Lewandowski, Leon 
Rybka, Stefan 
Sokolowski, Adam 
Szurek, Walenty 
Socholski, Antoni 
Strzepek, Wladyslaw 
Stepien, Stanislaw 
Szelag, Jan 
Zonca, Waclaw 

CLASS OF 1916 

Burda, Broni! 
Fi c, Katarzy1 
Kawa, Katarz) 
Kudron, Fram 
Lesniak, Anm 
01 eszkowi cz, 
Ryba, Maryanr 
Sandecka, Ell 
So 1 ek, ~Ji kto1 
Zonca, Waclai 

Th 
gr 



rade 

orya 
aw CLASS OF 1918 

These students were in the 8th 
grade class in 1918-1919: 

Antczak, Leonard 
Bukowy, Jozef 
Czarnecki, Jan 
Czapski, Fran. 
Janik, Andrzej 
Kosiba, Antoni 
Lewandowski, Lud. 
Stach, Jan 
Stasik, Feliks 
Stepien, Antoni 
Tuchowski, Jan 
Wietecha, Tomasz 
Orobot, Helena 
Janczura, Kat. 
Krystek, Gertrude 
Nowak, Cecylia 
Osip, Michalina 
Sandecka, Kar. 
Szymanski, Bron. 
Zymna, Cecyl i a 
Kozlik, Mary 

These students were in the 8th 
grade class in 1917-1918: 

Jacek, Jan 
Janiga, Stanislaw 
Kopala, Jan 
Kosycki, Wladyslaw 
Koza, Wladyslaw 
Kozlowski, Hieronim 
Kronk, Jan 
L iwo, StanislavJ 
Machowicz, Ignacy 
Molenda, Jan 
Niemiec, Stanislaw 
Oleszkowicz, Leon 
Sochalski, Karol 
Soltys, Jozef 
Skwiesczynski, Klet. 
Gradyszewska, Wit. 
Jedszejek, Elzbieta 
Koli~, Marva · 
Kos, Marta 
Kula, Paulina 
Mac, Wiktorya 
Pendracka, Bnm. 
Prus, Marya 
Slowik, Marya 
Wozna, Franciszek 

CLASS OF 1919 



GLIMPSES OF ST. HEDWIG'S PAST 

-

FR. SNE 

CORPUS CHRISTl PROCESSION TRADITIO 

THROUGH THE NEIGHBORHOOD ON H 



FR. SNELLA BLESSING THE 

TRADITIONAL "SWIECONKA" 

ON HOLY SATURDAY 

SISTERS' CONVENT, SCHOOL 

AND THE "NEW" CHURCH 

SISTER TOBIA'S 

KINDERGARTEN CLASS 

IN 1950 



ST. HEDWIG BOWLING ALLEYS 

In order to provide the youth of the Parish and in the neighborhood 
with healthy and clean indoor recreation, eight bowling alleys were 
built on the third floor of the St. Hedwi g School on St. Hedwig Street. 

Each year, the alleys were resurfaced by a bowling alley craftsman and 
leveled to perfection, and were then lacauered with six coats of 
laquer by a skilled craftsman. There was a gra ndstand accomodatinq 
one hundred fans. A parking lot accomodating sixty cars adjoined 
the building. 

The area was renovated for other ourroses in the late 1980s though 
the bowling alleys had not been used in many years. 
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ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

90TH ANNIVERSARY 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

JANUARY 

1 New Year's Day Afternoon Bingo 

12:30 p.m. (Ushers & Monday Nite Bingo Group) 

FEBRUARY 

14 Holidays of the Year Dinner 

12:00 noon (Sisters Auxiliary) 

24 Ash Wednesday 

MARCH 

APRIL 
3 & 4 Annual Bake Sale (St. Bernice Society) 

4 Palm Sunday 

9 Good Friday 

11 Easter Sunday 

17 Parish Swienconka 

23, 24 & 25 Annual Spring Festival 

MAY 

3-7 Fr. Matthew Swizdor Mass with Healing Service 

9 Mother's Day 

16 Mom & Pop Luncheon (LCBA) 

30 Memorial Day 

JUNE 
20 Father's Day 

27 Alumni Reunion Mass & Reception 11:00 a.m. 

JULY 

4 Independence Day 

AUGUST 

8 Ice Cream Social (Sisters Auxiliary) 

SEPTEMBER 

6 Labor Day 

OCTOBER 

2 & 3 Annual Fall Festival 

23 90th Anniversary Mass & Banquet 4:00 p.m . 

NOVEMBER 

13 Deceased Ushers' Mass & Dinner 4:00p.m . 

25 Thanksgiving Day 

DECEMBER 

18 Closing Services for 90th Anniversary Year 
& Parish Wigilia (tentative) 4:00 p.m. 

25 Christmas Day 
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SZOP KA 

90TH ANNIVERSARY 

YEAR OF CELEBRATION 

CHRISTMAS 1992-1993 
NATIVITY SCENE 

Father Matthew Swizdor 
conducted Mass with 
Healing Service during 
May with several 
thousand faithful in 
attendance over the 
week-long event 

HIGHLIG 
ALUMNI 
AND RECE 
JUNE 27, 

More the 
a ttendec 

Tony 



HIGHLIGHTS OF THE 1993 
ALUMNI REUNION MASS 
AND RECEPTION HELD ON 
JUNE 27, 1993 

More than 1, 000 
attended activities. 

Tony Dziedzic (Chairman) and 
Trophy Display 

Sister Valenta & Sister Raymond 



City of Detroit Executive Office 
Coleman A. Young, May 

June 21, 1993 

On behalf of the City of Detroit I congratulate St. 
H e d w i g C h u r c h o n yo u r 9 0 t h an n i v e r s a r y • Y o u r co n t i n u e d 
contributions, spirit of brotherhood and compassion in 
our community is to be applauded. 

The churches in Detroit and their leaders are a vital 
part of all progress in this city. We thank and praise 
God for his many blessings unto your church. 

Mayor 



yor 

CONGRATULATIONS 

from 

THE LAZARS 

MRS. LOUISE (CZARNECKI) LAZAR 

PAM LAZAR 

JIM, JEAN AND JUSTIN LAZAR 

WALT JR., ELEANOR AND "LITTLE WALLY" LAZAR 

LOUIE AND SHAWN LAZAR 

DESCENDANTS OF A ST. HEDWIG PARISH FOUNDING FAMILY 



CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES FROM 

ST. HEDWIG SOCIETIES 

MONDAY NIGHT BINGO COMMITTEE 

LANETT BAER 

TONY DZIEDZIC 

WANDA GALUSZKA 

HELEN GDOWSKI 

DELLA KURAS 

SANDY PARTYKA TOM SUSKI 

CO-CHAIRPERSONS 

ROSE KURAS 

JOHN MASTEY 

VIRGINIA MASTEY 

STEVE PARTYKA 

KEVIN PRZEBIENDA 

FRANK ZDANOWICZ 

IRENE ROMAN 

MARK RUSHING 

IRENE SOBANIA 

JOSEPHINE SOBASZEK 
LORRAINE WOLSCHLAGER 

BINGO EVERY MONDAY 6:30P.M. IN THE LOWER CHURCH HALl 

CONGRATULATIONS ON THE 90TH JUBILEE 
OF OUR PARISH 

FRANCISCAN SISTERS AUXILIARY 

Chaplain: REV. AL ROMANOWSKI 

President: VIRGINIA DZIEW/T 

Vice President: JEAN KASZA 

Recording Secretary: SISTER M. LOYOLA MACIARZ 

Financial Secretary: ANN NASIATKA 

Treasurer: ROSELYN BOBOLA 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MY PARENTS 

LOUIS A. AND ELEANOR H. CZARNECKI 

BROTHER 

EDWARD 

SISTER 

ELEANOR BOCHENSKI 

GRANDPARENTS 

JACOB AND SOPHIA TUCHOWSKI 

ALEXANDER AND KATHERINE CZARNECKI 

FONDEST MEMORIES 

LOUISE LAZAR 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN AND PAULINE NOVOCK 

OUR PARENTS 

t 

AND GRANDPARENTS 

FROM YOUR DAUGHTERS AND THEIR FAMILIES 

MARIE, FRANCES, CHRISTINE, THERESA 

•ALWAYS IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERs· 

JuNCYION 051 
4771 MICHIGJ 

OETitOIT, Ml 1 

MoN., TUES. 

WED 

5I< 

581-1611 

_A. 



.bciiON OSTEOPATHIC CUNIC, P.C . 

m1 MICHIGAN 

Dmm. Ml 48210 

OFF. 897·2600 

& 897·2601 

IF No ANSWER CALL 963·2234 

JEROME SITNER, D.O. 

GERALD UZANSKY, D.O. 

JACK STABB, P.A.C. 

PHYSICIANS AND SURGEONS 

HOURS: 

lioN . TuES., THURS. , FRI. 9 AM • 6 PM 

WEDNESDAY 9 AM • 5 PM 

~TURDA Y 9 AM - I PM 

581-1611 Area Code 313 

No APPOINTMENT 

NECESSARY 

581-1232 

A. mateja & Son:J eo. 
WHOLESALE and RETAIL 

Church Goods - Religious Articles 

7844 MICHIGAN AVE. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

AND BEST WISHES 

WALT, ELEANOR 

AND 

"LITTLE WALLY" 

LAZAR 

841-6696 CLAIRE M. BARRY 

0. K. Restaurant & Bar 
AND 

Claire s Dining Room 
POLISH-AMERICAN COOKING 

ANNIVERSARY, BIRTHDAY, AND 

SMALL WEDDING PARTIES. 

DETROIT, MICH. 48210 7332 MICHIGAN AVENUE DETROIT, MICH. 4821 0 



St. Hedwig Church 
' 

WE REJOICE WITH YOU 
AS YOU CELEBRATE 

YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY ~ 
'\.t/ ••• /.'\. 

• 

Ln memory 

of 

Piotr and ]ozefa Romanowski 

'I/ •• /.'\. 
J 

Mr. and Mrs. John Romanowski & Family 

and Father Al Romanowski 



Serdeczne powitanie 
na wasz Dziewi~cdziesi'tty J ubileusz ... 

Niech was Bog btogostawi z mit'osciem 

Parafia Swi~tego Gabriela 
8118 West Vernor Highway 
Detroit, MI 48209 

. \ 

~~~~ ff'~ 

~ n r 100nks. 
~ f flSf ~ presenf choir memM--5 
f()inisfer cfrrJusic- \Ar9irVa &hmH 



HEARTFELT CONGRATULATIONS 

ON THE 

90TH ANNIVERSARY OF OUR CHURCH 

ST. HEDWIG SPRING FESTIVAL 

~ 
• "GOD KEEP US IN HIS LOVING CARE' 

.. 

[ 

I 
{ 

I 
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BEST WISHES ON YOUR 
90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 
ST. HEDWIG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

P.T.A. 

PRESIDENT ID ROSE ANN STEWART 

VICE-PRESIDENT liD ELAINE LEWIS 

TREASURER liD BERNADETTE O'NEIL 

SECRETARY liD JEAN KIDNEY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MR. EDWARD FRYZEL 

AND HIS DEPARTED BROTHERS AND SISTERS 
STANLEY, BILL, STELLA, HELEN AND MACKIE 

MRS. JEAN FRYZEL AND FAMILY 



CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF THE 

WATROBA FAMILY 
STANLEY, MARY AND THOMAS 

from 

KATHY WATROBA 

IN MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH BUCALA 

and 

DUDEK FAMILY 
STANLEY, BERNICE, FELIX, WALTER, 

JOSEPHINE AND MARY 

by 

THERESA BUCALA 
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Granite & Bronze Markers • Cemetery Lettering 

THERESE MALONEY 

"WE DO ALL OUR OWN WORK IN 
OUR OWN SHOP" AND 

We sell products made of granite 
from the Rock of Ages quarry. 

278-0380 356-7625 
22602 W. Warren 25685 W. 10 Mile Road 

Near St. Hedwig Cemetery Across from Holy Sepulchre 
(1 Mile E. of Telegraph) Cemetery 

(half block East of Beech) 



IN MEMORY OF ALL OF THE DEARLY DEPARTED 

FROM ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

SALOWICH & STEVENS FUNERAL HOME 

3833 LIVERNOIS 

DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48210 

(313) 894-1334 

GEORGE STEVENS AND FRANK SZWAPA 

DIRECTORS 

PE 



IN LOVING MEMORY 

PETER AND MARY SLOWIK 
HELEN FRANKO 

ANDREW SLOWIK 

CONGRATULATIONS 

SLOWIK FAMILY 

Walter, Stanley, Clare Michal, 

Thad, Dorothy Swastek 

IN MEMORY OF 

FRANK KARKOSKI JR. 
FRITZ 

from 

IRENE 

IN LOVING MEMORY 

OF MY HUSBAND 

JOHN T. DZIEWIT 

USHER from 1947 to 1989 

from 

LOVING WIFE 

VIRGINIA DZIEW/T 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

GREGORY A. KASZA 

Son, Brother, Uncle 

MR. & MRS. ALPHONSE C. KASZA 
THOMAS & MARIANE KASZA 

and NICHOLAS 

JOSEPH & SUZANNE CAROLAN 

and 
NATALIE, MICHELLE, MELANIE 



City Tavern 
prides itself on 

home cooking at its best. 

Dearborn's finest creation olt .... -­

family dining in a unique 
American country ambiance, 

(g~~~ 
- ·- - --

14316 Michigan Ave. 
between Schaefer & Greenfield 

• Veal • Fresh Seafood • 
• Pasta • Beef • Chicken • 

DAILY WNCH & DINNER SPEOAl.S 

Liquor, Beer & Wme • Weekend Breakfasts 

584 .. 1515 

Best Wishes 

Treat yourself to 
homemade specialties of 

American & European cuisine 
at affordable prices. 

Children's Menu available. 

POLISH WOMEN'S ALLIANCE 

Park Ridge, Illinois 

312/693-6215 

Helen V. Wojcik 
Helena Zielinski 
Delphine Lytell 
Maria Kubiak 
Olga Kaszewicz 

FAX 708/692-2675 

President 
Honorary 

Vice President 
Secretary General 

Treasurer 

Directors: Virginia Sikora, Clementine Mashinska, 
Albina Swierzbinska, Regina Solms, 
Lillian Pesdan 
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IT'S OUR 1 YEAR Ai'"NIVERSARY 
AT 

11 . 
\ 

\ 

26356 Ford Road • Dearborn Hgts. 
In the Heights Shopping Center 

(313) 278-6000 
The Cappucino Hut, serving Lunch & Dinner 

on. our outdoor patio, it is now open for the season. 

Serving the Community for 29 Years 

Roman ViHage 
=====CUCINA /TAL/ANA 

9924 Dix (between Miller & Lon yo) 

Dearborn 

(313) 842-2100 (31Jt~-4110 

Cocktails Banquet Facilities 

''"Where Family Cooking Means Everything'' 
SPECL-\LIZ~G IN HOMEMADE PASTAS & PIZZAS 

See Homemade Pasta Made Daily In The Heart Of Our Dining Room. Try The Very Best In 
Espresso & Cappucino From Our Hand-Made Imported Coffee Machine. 

• • FEATURING BANQUET FACll...TIY 
Your Hosts ... The Rugzero Family &cocKTAD..LoUNGE 

BUSINESS LUNCHES & DAILY SPECIALS s~~~~~~~~E 
CARRY OUTS AVAD..ABLE 

We lvould like to thank all of our customers, friends and 
families for making our hard work a great success. 

See you soon - The Rugiero Family 



Congratulations and Best Wishes to Saint Hedwig's Parish MA 

90 Years of Christian Service 

Our Lady Queen of Angels Parish 

Conventual Franciscan Friars 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MR. & MRS. PETER JONIK 

Brother 

JOSEPH JONIK 

from 

DOLORES ZABINSKI 

JOAN CESARZ 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JEROME LOM 

MARY LEAH 
and DEBBIE NASIATKA 

by 

MRS. ANN NASIATKA 

IN LOVING MEMORY 

OF MY DEAREST FATHER 

FRANK K. BOZEK 

ST. HEDWIG USHER FOR 50 YEARS 

from 

MR. AND MRS. DAVID ROZENBAUM 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ALBERT JOSEPH and 

KATHARINE PILISZKO 

by 

MRS. A. NASIATKA 



Phone 897-4880 

ST. HEDWIG 
FLOWER & GIFT SHOP 

" FLOWERS ARE ALWAYS NICE" 

(313) 278-1130 
FAX: (313) 278-1787 

INC. 

3301 JUNCTION 
DETROIT, Ml 48210 

JACKETS 
SHIRTS 

SWEATSHIRTS 

TROPHIES 21925 MICHIGAN AVENUE 
BOWLING BALLS, BAGS, SHOES DEARBORN, MICHIGAN 48124 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

FRANK AND NELLIE CZAJKA 

by 

Edward, Helene Czajka 

Joseph, Mary Ann, Diane Lyson 

Pauline, Tim Hargis 

1 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

LAWRENCE AND JOSEPHINE MACEK 

EDWARD AND MARY MACEK 

LEON AND KLARA MACEK 

WALTER SANDEL 

Requested by 

LOTTIE SANDEL 

MARY BONKOWSKI 

ANNA AND VIRGINIA MACEK 



582-2987 

Music For All Occasions 

WALLY DuoA 
and his orchestra 

6464 COLEMAN 

DEARBORN, MICHIGAN 49 1 28 

MARY ANNE LEMBO, M.S. 
LICENSED PROFESSIONAL COUNSELOR 

LICENSED MARRIAGE AND FAMILY THERAPIST 

PsYCHOTHERAPY HYPNOTHERAPY 

(313) 843-2490 

NoRTH PINES PROFESSIONAL CENTER 

3355 MEDLOCK BRIDGE RoAD 

NoRCROSS, GEORGIA 30071 
(404) 448-6028 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

WITH SEAL 

GENERAL INSURANCE 

TAX SERVICE - REAL ESTATE 

7146 MICHIGAN AVE. 

STEPHEN J . GORDON DETROIT, Ml 4821 0 

~ 
10Wt"''G 

SEOV:CE 

OFFICE: 897-6222 

FAX: 897-5288 

G & G COLLISION 
WHERE FRIENDS MEET BY ACCIDENT 

TRUCK & AUTO BUMPING AN D PAINTING 

ALL WORK GUARANTEED. INSURANCE WORK 

FREE ESTIMATES 

REPAJRS 

~ 

;y. 
AUlC BOOv 

ARCHIE GARZA 

OWNER 

3058 JUNCTION 

DETROIT, MICH . 48210 

4, 

- Nadga's Ceramics 

Hours: 

13323 Michigan 

Dearborn, Mich. 48126 
Mayea Distributor 

Mon.-Sat. 11-4 

Closed Thursday & Sunday Phone 846-8395 

(313) 773-6304 

15310 Frazho 
Roseville, Ml48066 

BUTCH TEMPLIN 
PUBLIC SPEAKER/SEMINAR/TRAINING 

YOU ARE SPECIAL, AND YOU DESERVE THE BEST IN LIFE. 
TAKE THE TIME FOR YOURSELF, 
YOU ARE WORTH THE CHANGE. 

TEL. 897-9000 

Bright Jlardware Co. 

GEORGE A. BRIGHT 

6200 MICHIGAN AVENUE 

DETROIT, MICH. 48210 

;})raperiej ;})un-W./f Co. 

An Especially Equipped Department of 

:lJun -Wei/ C/eane,.~ 
FREE ESTIMATES 

6307 MICHIGAN AVE. 

PHONE: 898-4705 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

HELEN AND JOSEPH DLUBACZ 

BY ANNE RAJAVICH 

MARY AND HELEN DtUBACZ 



~ ,_ 

CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES 

TO THE 

PARISHIONERS OF ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

where our brothers and sisters were 

baptized, received First Holy Communion, 

were married, and our parents buried; 

AND 

a special thank you to the good Franciscan 

Sisters who taught us and gave us a strong 

religious - foundation and prepared us 

academically for our future. 

WITH GRATITUDE, 

THE JACOB LEO AND HELIADORE (POLONSKJ) SOBIERAJ FAMILY 

ALL SEASONS FLOWER AND GARDEN CENTER 
19825 W. WARREN AVE, DETROIT, MICHIGAN 

(CORNER OF EVERGREEN) 

HEADQUARTERS FOR 

ST. HEDWIG CEMETERY - FLOWERS - CANDLES - WREATHS 

PREVIOUSLY SERVED THE ST. HEDWIG 

CHURCH COMMUNITY DURING THE 

40'S, SO'S, 60'S AS GRAND BELT FLORIST 

(JUNCTION & KONKEL) 

GREGORY A. SOBIERAJ, President 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

EDWARD GR-ZYWNOWICZ 

BY MRS. MARY GRZYWNOWICZ 



PIASKOWSKI PHARMACY 

7542 MICHIGAN AVENUE, 
DETROIT, MICHIGAN 

(313) 843-4343 

STORE HOURS: 9:30A.M. TO 7:00 P.M. MON.-SAT. 
ALL MAJOR INSURANCES ACCEPTED 

MONEY ORDERS 
FILM DEVELOPING 

AMBASSADOR CARDS 
CONVALESCENT AIDS 

FAST, COURTEOUS PRESCRIPTION SERVICE 

CONGRATULATIONS ON THE 90TH JUBILEE 

GOOD LUCK AND GOD BLESS 

ST. BERNICE SOCIETY # 1021 P.R.C.U.A. 

DOROTHY FORD, President 

HELEN POLANSKI, Vice President 

SOPHIE GDOWSKI, Recording Secretary 

CECILIA ZDANOWICZ, Financial Secretary & Treasurer 



CONGRATULATIONS TO 

ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

JOHN AND SOPHIE (GLIWA) MARZEC & FAMILIES 

JOHN AND RITA (GUZIK) MARZEC & fAMILY 
KEN AND SUZAN (CHARUBA) MARZEC & FAMILY 

FRANCIS AND MARINA (DRAGUTINOVIC) MARZEC & FAMILY 
ED AND MARY ANN (MARZEC) MACIEJEWSKI & FAMILIES 

RON AND BERNADINE (MARZEC) BETTLEY & FAMILIES 

IN MEMORY 

JOHN, KATHERINE, THOMAS MARZEC 

JOAN (MARZEC) PARKER & FAMILIES 

STO LAT 

co 

(j 

f 

s 

LU 

JOI 



CONGRATULATIONS AND STO LAT 

TO ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 

ST. HEDWIG SENIORS 

FR. AL ROMANOWSKI, Chaplain 
SR. M. ERASMA, Past President 

MARY HRYCZVK, President 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

LUKE & ANTOINETTE WOJNAROWSKI 

Brothers 
JOHN, JOSEPH, EDWARD & STEPHEN 

from 

ANNA and MARY and ANTHONY 

IN MEMORY OF 

OUR BELOVED MOTHER 

JULIA POLANSKI 

from 

ADELLE KURAS 
ANAST ASIA KURAS 

IRENE SOBANIA 

IN MEMORY OF 

MY BELOVED AUNT AND UNCLE 

JOSEPHINE CZARNECKI 

and 
REV. CHESTER CZARNECKI O.F.M.C. 

from 

ADELLE KURAS 



CONGRATULATIONS 

TO 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

EXTENDED BY 

POLISH ROMAN CATHOLIC UNION 

OF AMERICA 

CELEBRATING 

120 YEARS OF SERVICE 

1873 - 1993 

A Fraternal Benefit Society 

EDWARD G. DYKLAJ PRESIDENT 

National Headquarters 

984 N. Milwaukee, Chicago, Illinois 

Tel. (312)278-3210 Toll Free 1-800-772-8632 



CONGRATULATIONS 

HERBERT L . BIRCOLI.,. D.P .M. 

FOOT SPECIALIST - SURGEON 

PHONE 

897-5525 

3704 JUNCTION AVENUE DETROIT. ~ICH 48210 

SS. CYRIL & METHODIUS SEMINARY 
ST. MARY'S COLLEGE 

ST. MARY'S PREPARATORY 
ORCHAPD LAKE, MICHIGAN 48324 

Tel. 897-5751 

Job - Commercial - Social 
- Funeral Memorials A Specialty -

Dolores & John Lepak, 

Proprietors 

3228 Livernois 
Det Mich. 48210 

::braperiej ::bun-W.// Co. 

An Especially EqtJipped Department of 

::bun -U/,// C/eane,.~ 
FREE . -ESTIMATES 

6307 MICHIGAN AVE. 

PHONE: 898-4705 

Rose Ann Stewart 
P.O. Box 10227 
Detroit, Mi. 48210 

1-313-894-7242' 

CONGRATULATIONS 

MIKE & LARRY 

JORDAN'S 
FAMILY 

RiSTAU RANT 

7031 MICHIGAN AVE. 
DETROIT. Ml4821 0 

843-8830 
843-8831 

GOOD FOOD-- GREAT PRICES 

201 SOUTH MISSION DRIVE 

SAN GABRIEL. CA.LirrORNIA 91776 

• 
282-1511515 

FOREVER IN OUR HEARTS 

JAMES ARNONE 

JAMES J. ARNONE 

from 

THE ARNONE FAMILY 
Christine J_ 

James C. & Nancy 
Brian and Sarah 



IN LOVING MEMORY 

OF OUR BELOVED PARENTS 

FRANK AND HELEN SLAGA 

AND 

OUR DEAR SISTER 

DOLORES ZARNICK 

"ETERNAL REST GRANT UNTO THEM" 

FRANCES POYLE 

PATRICIA SLAGA 

GERALDINE GLEGOLA 

CONSTANCE HAMNER 

WE LOVE AND MISS YOU ALL 



IN MEMORY OF 

LEONARD F. WALCZAK 

FROM MARY WALCZAK & SONS 

IN MEMORY OF 

MARY T. PILAT 

FROM EDDIE 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

FRANK & AGATHA MACEK 

by MISS JANE MACEK 

HAPPY 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from ANNA KOSOWSKI 

IN MEMORY OF 

ADAM & THEODORA WALCZAK 

from the WALCZAK FAMILY 

CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR 

90TH ANNIVERSARY 

MR. & MRS. NICHOLAS C. TRYBUS 

& DAUGHTERS THERESA and MARIE 

CONGRATULATIONS 

ST. ANDREW PARISH 

7060 McGRAW 
DETROIT, Ml 48210 

CONGRATULATIONS 

SISTER MARY ANNE SIWAK, F.S.S.J. 

STELLA SIW AK 

KINGA SIWAK 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ANDREW AND JOSEPHINE KAPANOWSKI 

from FAMILY MEMBERS 

EUGENE 
MARLENE 

GARY 
JANET 

PHILIP 
KIM 
RYAN 
AARON 

BARBARA 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

DANIEL 
CHRISTINE 
ANN MARIE 
ANDREW 

JOHN AND MARY BANDYK 

by their children 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

VALENTINE (BILL) NIZNIK 

by HELEN AND CHILDREN 

I 



fRIEJYDS OF ... 

Paid for by friends of Bill Reedy,. P.O. Box .32641, Detroit, Michigan 482.32 

HELP US 

MAKE IT 

BILL REEDY 
DETROIT CITY 

COUNCIL 

In 1993 



CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR 

90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from the Officers 

and Members of 

Holy Cross Council #2739 

of the Knights of Columbus 

Richard A. Klein 

Grand Knight 

Joseph A. Cabaj 

Financial Secretary 



BEST WISHES 

from 

MR. & MRS. STAN LEY DELEKT A 

MR. & MRS. KENNETH DELEKTA & FAMILY 

GREGORY DELEKT A 

MR. & MRS. JAMES DELEKTA & FAMILY 

MR. & MRS. ALAN DELEKTA & FAMILY 

IN MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS 

MICHAEL & MARY KIELB 
MICHAEL & KATHERINE ZIELONY 

from 

JOHN AND JEAN ZIELONY 

HAPPY 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. HEDWIG ! 

GOD BLESS YOU ' 

HOLY CROSS COUNCIL CREDIT UNION 

6901 Michigan Avenue 

Detroit, Ml 48210 

(313) 842-3993 

President: Harold D. Ward 

Vice President: Joe Krol 

TreasurerfMgr.: Mary Szymanski 

Assistant Treas.: Edward R. Kula 

Secretary: Agnes Urbiel 

Director: Lottie Wojnarowski 

Director: Gerald Graller 

Credit Committee: James R. Rennie 

John Pociask 

Jeffrey L. Wielczopolski 

IN MEMORY OF 

ANTHONY & MARY ROMAN 
and FAMILY 

LAWRENCE & CAROLINE SURMA 
and FAMILY 

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE 

RAY and IRENE ROMAN 



OUR WARMEST CONGRATULATIONS AND PRAYERFUL GOOD 
WISHES TO ALL AT ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA 

1010 FERGUSON STREET 

ROCKFORD, ILLINOIS 61102 

CONVENTUAL FRANCISCAN FRIARS 
REV. JOHN JOSEPH MIKULA, PASTOR (CLASS OF '49) 

REV. JAMES CIARAMITARO, ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

FRIAR THOMAS SURMANN, MASS LEAGUE 

FRIAR GEORGE SEARLES, IN RESIDENCE 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ANDREW AND SOPHIA MISIOLEK 

by 

JOSEPH MISIOLEK AND FAMILY 
AND REV. FREDERICK MISIOLEK 

IN MEMORY OF 

MARTIN AND KATHERINE KAPANOWSKI 

and 

JOSEPH AND CAROLINE GORCZVCA 

from 

JOHN AND LOTIIE KAPANOWSKI 



JARZEMBOWSKI FUNERAL HOMES 

THOMAS F. JARZEMBOWSKI FREDERICK P. OKLOTT 

DIRECTORS 

CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR 90TH 

ST. HEDWIG ALUMNI ON STAFF: 

Joan Kempinski (nee Watroba) Class of '50 

Carl Misiak Class of '54 

4405 Wesson Avenue 

Detroit, Michigan 48210 

897-5444 

18957 W. Warren Avenue 

Detroit, Michigan 48228 

271-0800 



CONGRATULATIONS ST. HEDWIG 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

THE DZIEWIT FAMILY 

THE BAJOREK FAMILY 

from EDWARD DZIEWITT 

OUR SINCERE CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES 

TO THE PARISHIONERS OF ST. HEDWIG 

MAY YOU ENJOY MANY MORE HAPPY YEARS TOGETHER! 

HAPPY 90TH ANNIVERSARY! 

THE DIVINE CHILD PARISH FAMILY 

AND MSGR. HERMAN W. KUCYK, PASTOR 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MITCHELL AND MARY SUSKI 
JOHN AND ANGELA GALANT 

IN FONDEST MEMORY OF THE 

SUSKI FAMILY 
TOM, GREGORY, MYRA, AND JONATHAN 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

FRANCIS AND NELLIE LITAK 

THE LITAK'S 
BEN, FRANK, ADELE AND TEAl 



_j 

IN MEMORY OF 

FLORENCE KOZIARA AND SON, GERALD 

AND 

MICHAEL KI~TYKA FAMILY 

from JOHN R. KOZIARA AND FAMILY 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ALBERT AND ANNA KOZIARA 

WALTER KOZIARA 

ANTHONY KOZIARA 

SOPHIE SEAMAN 

from 

MARIE KOZIARA, JOHN KOZIARA, JOSEPH KOZIARA 

AND GRANDCHILDREN AND GREAT GRANDCHILDREN 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR PARENTS 
JACOB AND MICHALINE BOBOLA 

OUR DEAR SISTERS 
ELIZABETH DUTKA 

JULIA DRABICKI 

AGNES SZYMASZEK 

from 

ROSELYN BOBOLA 
AND 

ANNA STAFIEJ 

IN LOVING MEMORY 

OF MY DEAR HUSBAND 
JOSEPH MICHALAK 

DEAR PARENTS 

SOPHIE AND ALBERT KRZEMINSKI 
AND 

JACOB AND JOSEPHINE KURCZ 

DEAR SISTERS AND BROTHERS 
ANNA RYMASZ 

SOPHIA CZEPIRSKI 
ANTHONY KRZEMINSKI 

FRANK KRZEMINSKI 

NEPHEW AND NIECE 
JOHN AND BETTY RYMASZ 

from KATHERINE MICHALAK 



IN MEMORY OF MY DEAREST 

Father Mother 

MR. JOSEPH ROZUM MRS. LOUISE ROZUM 

Brother-in-law 
JOHN KRZYZAK 

JOHN DURELLA 

WITH LOVE, 
EDDIE 

Brother 
STANLEY ROZUM 

B 



THANK YOU ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

FOR HAPPY MEMORIES 

DURING OUR FORMATIVE YEARS 

THE SOBIERAJ FAMILY 

GENEVIEVE DUDEK 

JACOB 

CECELIA SCHUSTER 

HELEN TOMICH (deceased) 

JEROME 

RITA ZELLER 

CONGRATULATIONS 

ON YOUR 

90TH ANNIVERSARY 

SZCZESC BOZE --- STO LA T 

IRENE MARCHLEWSKI 

BILL & HELEN BARZ (MARCHLEWSKI) 

CONGRATULATIONS 

GOD BLESS ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 

POLISH WOMENS ALLIANCE 
COUNCIL NO. 3 

M. HRYCZVK, President 

N. KIELB, Vice President 

N. SIKORA, Financial Sec. 
L GORSKI, Treasurer 

S. PLODZIEN, Recording Sec. 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

PEARL & MARY ANN KWAS 

KWAS FAMILY 

Stanley, Gerald, Denise. Sarah, Mark 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

BILL NOWAK 

BY 

ROSE NOWAK 

IN FONDEST MEMORY 

OF 

LARRY AND DARLENE (NOWAK) WADE 



CONGRATULATIONS 

FRANCISCAN SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH 

MARYCREST MANOR NURSING HOME 

15475 MIDDLEBELT 
LIVONIA, Ml 48154 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

SISTER MARY LAURA, F.S.S.J. 

by MARYCREST MANOR NURSING HOME 

15475 MIDDLEBELT 
LIVONIA, Ml 48154 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ALEX AND ANNA FELUK 

THE FELUK FAMILY 

STANLEY, SYLVIA, THOMAS, JOAN 



GOD'S BLESSINGS 

from 

ALL OF US AT 

ST. CUNEGUNDA PARISH 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

EDWARD J. ZUBA 

by 

ROSE ZUBA 
HIS CHILDREN AND THEIR FAMILIES 



CONGRATULATIONS 

from 

MR. AND MRS. FRANK SZWAPA 
AND FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH AND MARY KUDRON AND FAMILY 

by 

KUDRON FAMILY 
THERESA, ROSE, AGNES, MARY AND ANNE 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF MY FATHER & MOTHER 

LEON AND ELIZABETH KIJEK 

from 

HENRY AND GERRY KIJEK 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN AND ANGELINE PAWELEK 

FR. JUSTINIAN PAWELEK O.F.M.C. 

JOSEPH PAWELEK 

TED AND IRENE PAWELEK 

JEAN PAWELEK 

RUSSELL BAKER 

LEO GREZLIK 

EDWARD EWALD 

from the 

PAWELEK FAMILY 



RISKO FUNERAL HOME 

7100 MICHIGAN AVENUE 
DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48210 

(313) 841-8284 

PRE-NEED SPECIALISTS 
MICHAEL KULAS 

DIRECTORS 
HAROLD D. WARD 

H.W. (BERT) HARBIN JR. 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ANTHONY AND AGNES KULICK 
JOHN AND ANTHONY KULICK (brothers) 

MICHAEL KULICK (nephew) 

~~ 

by 

MARY ANN KULICK 



IN LOVING MEMORY 

OF OUR AUNT AND UNCLE 

MARY AND STANLEY TWARDOWICZ 

from 

FARYNIARZ FAMILY 



CONGRATULATIONS 

FLYING HIGH CLUB 

FLORENCE BOZEK 

FRED & JO CZAJA 

JOYCE DIETZ 

HENRY & GERRY KIJEK 

TONY & GLORIA DZIEDZIC 

JOE & IRENE GRZYWAC 

IRENE KARKOSKI 

JOE & SHIRLEY KOWALCZUK 

JERRY & LOTTIE KURAS 

FRED & TRUDY MARSH 

DON NAWROT 

JOSEPH PALUCH 

DOLORES PANEK 

JERRY & ROBERT A SOBlE RAJ 

AL TUSZYNSKI 

JACOB & MARY ANN URAM 

ED ZUCZEK 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS 

JOHN AND GENEVIEVE ZONCA 

THANK YOU ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

FOR OUR FAITH AND EDUCATION. 

PEGGY ZONCA 

JOSEPH AND LOIS GDOWSKI AND FAMILY 

JIM AND DIANE ZONCA AND FAMILY 

JOSEPH AND KATHY SZOMBA T1 AND FAMILY 

JOSEPH ZONCA 



To All Reverend Fathers, Sisters 

and Parishioners 

on this 

90th Anniversary 

IN MEMORY OF 

CATHERINE & JOHN ZMUDA 

AND 

ANTHONY KUDRON 

AND 

JOHN & AGNES KUDRON 

from 

JOSEPH J. ZMUDA 
EDWARD ZMUDA 

GREGORY ZMUDA 

JEAN KUDRON 
GARY KUDRON 

ANNE & TOM KUDRON 
DR. LYNN & KATHRYN MILLER 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

THOMAS NOVOCK 

by 

MARY NOVOCK AND FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS 

EVA AND MICHAEL RYBA 
and 

OUR AUNT, HATTIE GODEK 

by 

THE RYBA FAMILY 



CONGRATULATIONS 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON YOU.R 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

STO LAT 

KENNETH AND DOROTHY FORD 

PRCUA SOCIETIES #792 & #1021 



CONGRATULATIONS 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

from 

EDDIE & BERNIE (ROMAN) MIKOLAJCzyK 

Class of 1955 

IN MEMORY OF 

VALENTINE AND JOSEPHINE 

VALENTINE J. KUCHARCZYK 

from 

STANLEY KUCHARCzyK 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MARTIN AND VALERIA KW AS 

ANDREW KW AS & VICTORIA HOLDINSKI 

IN FONDEST MEMORY OF 

THE KWAS FAMILY 

Bernice and Emily 

CONGRATULATIONS 

THE BLASZKIEWICZ FAMILY 

BEN 

MARCY 

MARK 

DEBORAH 

LAURA 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS 

CAROLINE AND LOUIS FARYNIARZ 

AND OUR BROTHERS AND SISTER 

from 

ELIZABETH, LILLIAN, CLARA, MATILDA, JOSEPH 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MICHAEL SWAN 

by 

SOPHIE SWAN AND FAMILY 

BEST WISHES 

from 

DZIEDZIAK, STEMPIEN 

and 

KOZDRON FAMILIES 

LIVING AND DECEASED 



IN LOVING MEMORY 

OF 

JOSEPH AND AGNES LESNIAK 

JULIA LESNIAK 

HELEN LESNIAK 

WAL TEA AND MARGARET LESNIAK 

from 

STANLEY, FRANK, AND JEANETTE LESNIAK 

GERRY AND THERESA FARRELL 

BILL FARRELL 

CRAIG FARRELL 

BUD AND MELISSA DENKER 

BEST WISHES TO ST. HEDWIG PARISH 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

DAD AND MOM 
ANDREW AND KATHERINE LAZAR 

YOU LEFT US WITH BEAUTIFUL MEMORIES 

HATTIE, CASS, EDMUND, IRENE 

•ALWAYS WITH us· 

CONGRATULATIONS ON THE 90TH JUBILEE 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

DROBOT AND ZDANOWICZ FAMILIES 

by 

FRANK AND CECILIA ZDANOWICZ 



OUR WARMEST CONGRATULATIONS AND PRAYERFUL GOOD WISHES 

TO ALL AT ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

IN LOVING MEMORY 

Lord, nuke me an instrwneru 
of Your pe:~ce. 
Where there is lutred, 

lt:t me sow love; 
\\'here there is injury, 

pardon; 
'~'h<:n: there is doubt, faith; 
Where there is despair, 

hope; 
\Vhere there is darkness, 

light; 

And where there is sadness, 
joy. 

0 Divine Master, 
Gr.mt that I may not so much 
~ek to be consolc:d as to 

console; 
To be: understood as to 

understand; 
To be loved as to love; 
For it is in pudoning that we 

an: p:udonc:d; 
And it is in dying that 

we: arc born to c:tem:lllife. 

WALTER AND CATHERINE MIKULA 

FRANK MIKULA 

LOUIS AND SOPHIE SUCHARSKI 

RAMONA MIKULA AND LOUIS MARMUL 

--------------------
MRS. ANGELINE MIKULA 

SISTER M. FRUMENTIA, F.S.S.J. 
MR. RAYMOND MIKULA 

JOHN & IRENE WENGUNSKI 

FR. JOHN J. MIKULA, O.F.M. CONV. 
MRS. NATALIE MARMUL 

MR. & MRS. WALTER MIKULA 
JOHN & MARY LYONS 



CAROUSEL T.T.L. 

CREATIVE IDEAS 

DOTTIE LOPUS 

P.O. BOX 2971 

ATASCADERO, CA 93423 

805 466-7236 

BEST WISHES 

ON YOUR 

90TH JUBILEE 

JOHN & LOTTIE KAPANOWSKI 

Home Of The 

Polish Eagle 

PINE TREE BOWL & LOUNGE 
1 0540 W. Warren 

Dearborn, Ml 48126 

THE KLIMKIEWICZ FAMILY 
Business 

(313) 846-5177 

FAX = (313) 846-8455 

CONGRATULATIONS 

~ l~~~ -
NATIONAL 1·800·633·44 77 

METRO DETROIT 313·891·5120 

-:~ 

--·~~~~ 
BINGO - VEGAS NITES - CARNIVALS 

UNDRESSED DOLLS - PRINTING SERVICES 
NEW YEAR'S EVE FAVORS 

JUDY PIETROWSKY 
13211 Conant 

Detroit, Mich . 48212 



STATE FARM 

INSURANCE 

23400 MICHIGAN AVE. 

VILLAGE PLAZA, P36 
DEARBORN, Ml 48124 

STATE FARM INSURANCE COMPANIES 
HOME OFFICE - BLOOMINGTON, IL 

JAMES A. DINALLO 
AGENCY 

PROMPT PERSONAL SERVICE 

AUTO - FIRE - LIFE 

PHONE 278-6020 
278-6021 

FAX 278-6155 



J'riZOflllar CONGRATULATIONS 
.. .. .. 

.. ... 

.. 
,--- .. .. ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

... -=~c13~~~ .. 

leBd tBa siNCE 1903 

-
from ARIZONA ICED TEA 

---·-·------------------------------------
OUR VERY BEST 

from 

R E F R E S H E R 



GOD BLESS ALL THE PARISHIONERS AT ST. HEDIWG'S 

ON THE OCCASION OF THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

IN MEMORY OF 

PETER AND JOSEPHINE ROMANOWSKI 

MR. & MRS. JOHN ROMANOWSKI AND FAMILY 

FR. AL ROMANOWSKI 



IN MEMORY OF 

FELIX AND VICTORIA WYSOCKI 

AND THE DECEASED OF THE FAMILY 

from 

ALEX AND CHARLOTIE IWASKO 

IN MEMORY OF 

WALTER AND MARY IWASKO 

AND THE DECEASED OF THE FAMILY 

from 

ALEX AND CHARLOTIE IWASKO 



CONGRATULATIONS & BEST WISHES 

MR. & MRS. BEN BARA 

IN MEMORY OF 

ANNA & JOHN BARA 

IN MEMORY OF 

ANDREW & JULIA JEZUIT 

IN MEMORY OF 

ANNA SKORA, STANLEY & ALPHONSE KARAS 



18920 W. WARREN 

AT ARTE&IA.N DETROIT, MICH. 48228 

NECK, BACK, SHOULDER 

SACRO • ILIAC CLINIC 

DR. H. J. MALEC, D.C. 

PL.EABE CAL.L 

FOR AP~'T. 

271-2110 

TEL. 81:17-QOOO 

HEAL.TH 8r ACCIDENT INS. 

WORKMAN ' a COMPENSATI ON 

AUTO "' ACCIDENT (WHI~L.ABH) 

BLUE SHIELD • MEDICAID 

MEDICARE 

.Bright Jl.ardware Co. 

GEORGE A, BRIGHT 
6200 MICHIGAN AVENUE 

DETROIT, MICH. 48210 

Ill Williams International -

(313) 624-5200 

BENJAMIN G. KUSEK 
MAJOR SUBCONTRACT BUYER 

2280 WEST MAPLE ROAD 

PO. BOX 200 

WALLED LAKE. MICHIGAN 48088 

Lesley Misuraca 

FlutistNocalist 
Soloist & Ensembles 

Dearborn, Ml 

(313) 274-6848 

Specializing in Weddings, 
Receptions and Special Events 

DR. RONALD A. HACKELMAN 

PHYSICIAN & SURGEON OF THE FOOT 

18920 W. WARREN 

DETROIT, Ml 48228 

271-2110 

(313) 875· 8637 

JOHN W"ITKO~ ' SKI 

9319 Jos . Campau, Hamtramck, Michigan 48212 

MICHAEL CAPATINA 

(313) 277-0200 

27189 W. Warren 

Dearborn Hgts., Ml48127 

(313>) &41·2375 
Fax: (313) S4::t·1b40 



IN MEMORY OF 

JOHN AND CATHERINE ZASSADNEY 
WALTER ZASSADNEY 

JUDY ZASSADNEY 
JOHN LENGOWICZ 

FAMILIES 

Mrs. Catherine Lengowicz 
Miss Marion Zassadney 
Mrs. Irene Zassadney 

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Zassadney 
Mr. & Mrs. John Zassadney 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Zassadney 

GRANDCHILDREN 

Mrs. & Mr. Gloria Fox 
Mrs. & Mr. Mary Ogden 

Mrs. & Mr. Patricia Whalen 
Mr. & Mrs. John Zassadney 

Mrs. Cathy Nardi 
Mrs. & Mr. Carol Walewski 

Miss Cindy Zassadney 
Miss Kristy Zassadney 

GREAT GRANDCHILDREN 

Miss Annmarie Whalen 
Miss Brenda Whalen 
Miss Nicole Ogden 
Miss Michelle Fox 
Mr. Michael Fox 

Mr. Jason Fox 
Mr. Kevin Fox 
Mr. Frank Whalen 
Mr. Michael Zassadney 
Mr. James Zassadney 

Mr. Justin Nardi 



IN MEMORY OF ALL THE PARISHIONERS 
THAT MADE THIS PARISH 

HAPPY 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

DR. ED AND PAT KOZLOWSKI 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF THE DECEASED FROM THE 

DREWNIAK AND SOWA FAMILIES 

WITH SINCERE CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES 
TO ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 

MR. AND MRS. JOHN A. SOWA 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF MY PARENTS 

JOSEPH AND MARY SOLEK 

by son 

EUGENE SOLEK 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS 

JACOB AND MARY KRZYSKOWSKI 
THOMAS AND SOPHIA FRYZEL 

MR. AND MRS. STANLEY FRYZEL 

WAL TEA KRZVSKOWSKI 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN AND KATARZVNA MARZEC 

We have loved them during life, let us not abandon them until we have 
conducted them, by prayers into the house of the Lord.· 

•Eternal rest grant unto them o Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon 
them.• 

•Blessed are they that mourn for they shall be comforted. • 

·May the souls of all the faithful departed through the mercy of God rest 
in peace. • Amen 

IN FONDEST MEMORY OF 

DOROTHY HALSEY 
AND 

MARZEC FAMILY 



POLISH NATIONAL ALLIANCE 

The Largest Ethnic Fraternal Benefit Society 
in the United States 

CONGRATULATES ST. HEDWIG PARISH 
ON ITS 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

Teresa Abick 
Vice President 

Edward J. Moskal 
President 

Anthony F. Piwowarczyk 
Vice President 

Frank J. Sputa 
Secretary 

Casimir J. Musielak 

Treasurer 

SUPERVISORY COUNCIL 

Hilary S. Czaplicki 
Censor 

MAIN OFFICE 

Richard Kobzi 

Vice Censor 

6100 N. Cicero Avenue, Chicago, Illinois 60646-4385 
(312) 286-0500 FAX = (312) 286-2325 
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GOD BLESS 

LONG LIVE ST. HEDWIG 

THANKS FOR THE MEMORIES 

THE JASTRZEMBSKI FIVE 

JOHN - ANGELINE 
JOHN JR. - CARL - RITA 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

KONDZICZ FAMILY 
Anthony - Mary 
Helen - Edward 

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE 

by 

ANGELINE (KONDZICZ) JASTRZEMBSKI 



CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. STANISLAUS KOSTKA SOCIETY 

ST. STAN'S #718 

POLISH ROMAN CATHOLIC UNION OF AMERICA 

OFFICERS & MEMBERS 
SOCIETY 718 

s 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

STANLEY & CATHERINE ZALEWSKI 

GERALD AND HELEN 

RICHARD AND THERESA 
EDWARD AND JEAN ZALEWSKI 

IN MEMORY OF 

FRANK & SALOMEA WOJNAR 

JOSEPH & JOSEPHINE ZUZIAK 

and deceased members 
in the family of 

GENEVIEVE WOJNAR 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF THE 

BUDZIAK, LITAK AND TRONT 

FAMILIES 

by 

THE LITAK FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

VIRGINIA F. LITAK 

Rest in. Peace 

by 

THE LITAK FAMILY 
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REALTOR® 

Highc~t 

Standards of 
Profc~:-:ional Scrcice 

KATHY CHUHRAN 
VICE PRESIDENT 

ASSOCIATE BROKER 

HAROLD A. MEININGER, INC. 
REALTORS 

1026 WEST ELEVEN MILE RD. 

ROYAL OA~ Ml 48067-2451 

(313) 544-9060 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR PARENTS 

JACOB AND CATHERINE MISIOLEK 

and 

LOVING BROTHER, ALFONSE 

from 

SISTER M. TERESINA F.S.S.J. 

MARY ANN KOPALA 

HELEN MATRAS 

GENEVIEVE PRZ¥WARA 
LEON MISIOLEK 

CLARA MATRAS 
IRENE EJARGOWSKI 
JOANNE GDOWSKI 

BRUNO MISIOLEK 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

GRANDPA AND GRANDMA SLAGA 

WE MISS YOU, WE LOVE YOU 
YOU WILL ALWAYS BE REMEMBERED IN OUR HEARTS 

AND PRAYERS AND NEVER TO BE FORGOTTEN. 

KAREN ORSARGOS 

LISA O'NEIL 

LOVE YOU, 

LAURIE ZARNICK 
DENISE MARIANI 
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You Have UsRi£htin 
The Palm OfYour~and. 

We have almost 300 branch offices and 460 
automated teller machines throughout the state. 

So now you have us right where you want us. 

Member FDIC 



CONGRATULATIONS ST. HEDWIG PARISH 
ON THIS SPECIAL OCCASION 

SUPREME BAKERY & DELl 

5401 Proctor 
Detroit, Michigan 

WE SPECIALIZE IN CUSTOM DECORATED 
WEDDING AND SPECIAL OCCASION CAKES 

Steve and Danny 
(313) 894-0222 

CONGRATULATIONS 

DRIFTWOOD CARD & GIFT SHOP 

"Hallmark Cards" 

DOBIES & VINCENT 
5518 MICHIGAN 

DETROIT, MICHIGAN 
897-8110 



THE HOLY CROSS ASSEMBLY No. 1622 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

"VIVAT JESUS" 

OFFICERS 

Faithful Friar .................. Reverend Father Baldwin Beyer 
Faithful Navigator ........... S.K. Walter Pajaczkowski, Lt., J.G. 
Faithful Captain .... ..... S.K. Stanley Paputa :sr., Comdr., P.F.N. 
Faithful Admiral ...... ~ ..... S.K. Boleslaus Niemiec, LT. P.F.N. 
Faithful Comptroller ......... S.K. Stanley Jamroz, Cmdr. P.F.N. 
Faithful Scribe .......................... S.K. Harry Rosinski 
Faithful Purser ..... S.K. Jerome Wrobleski, Cmdr., P.G.K., P.F.N. 
Faithful Pilot. ..•....................... S.K. Jamie Kuhlman 
Faithful Inside,Sentinel ....... ; ............. S.K. Leon Wojcik 
Faithful Outside Sentinel ................ S.K. Lt. John Pociask 
faithful Trustee 2 YearsS.KEdwin Kolbicz, Lt Comdr., P.D.D., P.KG ~ . P.F.N. 
Faithful Trustee 1 Year ..................•. S.K. Walter . Ga~luk, Lt. 
Faithful Trustee 3 Years ......... S.K. Casimer Rozmamiewicz, Lt., J.G. 
C0mmander of H~"'nor Guard .................. S.K. Stanley F. Paputa 



We buy and Sell High Quality Rare Coins. 

EDWARD F. CZAJKA 

EFC RARE COINS 

Member of A.N.A. · M.S.N.S. · L.S.C.C. • Penn-Ohio 

Telephone 313-582-3939 

P.O. Box 68 Dearborn , Mich. 48121 

Celebrating our 

125th Season! 

MOST HOLY TRINITY SCHOOLS 
1050 PORTER • DETROIT, MI 48226 

INVEST IN OUR 
HOMERUN KIDS! 

JOIN OUR SCHOLARSHIP CLUB 

CALL FR. RUSS KOHLER 965-4450 

Congratulations 

to 

St. Hedwig Parish 

on your 

90th Anniversary 

u.s. Technologies. Inc. 
Electrical Division 

Installation • Maintenance • Design 
of Electrical Systems 

idential • Commercial • Industria 

Free Estimates 

John D. Wolar 

5680 Konkel 
Detroit, Michigan 48210 
{313) 895-6060 



HAPPY 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

St. Hedwig Church 
Community 

0 
• 

Ln memory 

of 

Stella N arkiewicz 

0 

Wojciech Narkiewicz and 

Carol S. Brown 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

CHESTER MORAWA 
MATIHEW MORAWA 

CATHERINE AND STANLEY CZAJKA 

by 

JOSEPHINE MORAWA 

and 
ROSE ANN AND ROBERT McKEAN 

HAPPY 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

STO LAT ! 

BOB BIELENDA 

CLASS OF 1952 



J.A.Mal~biE Co. 
15831 West Warren Avenue 

Detroit, Michigan 48228 

Phone:313-584-9098 

COMBUSTION SPECIALISTS 



IN MEMORY OF 

VINCENT & ANGELINE WEWIORA 
AND 

JAN & MARIA CZARNY 

from 

LOTTIE WEWIORA 

IN MEMORY OF 

FRANK KURAS 

BELOVED HUSBAND, FATHER, GRANDFATHER 

by 

ROSE KURAS 

SUSAN AND GERALD SCHULZ 

SHIRLEY AND ROBERT SOLTESZ 

and 

GRANDCHILDREN 

L__ _ ______________ - -



Congratulations 
on your 90th anniversary 

from 
the Pawlowski family. 

Suzanne (Plosz) 
1953-55 

(attended) 

\ 
t\ 

Casimir 

photo: Germany - 1948 

Mike 
Genowefa 
Pawlowski 

Antoni 
Pawlowski 

Teresa 
1961 

Graduate 

"STO LAT" 

Krystyna (Powers) 
1957 

Graduate 

Grazyna (Mitchell) 

Henry 
1962 

Graduate 

In appreciation for all the sacrifices made and support given by our parents 
in helping us achieve our goals - The Pawlowski Children 



CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES 
ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

iJi; 
Unity - Fnendship - Charity 

Cfekakwltha C!l!tcfe cNo. 924 

f]:)au9htn~ o{ fhab-~lla 

.4381 LARKINS STREET 

Detroit, Michigan .48210 

REGENL ... ....... FRANCES M. HARLOW CHANCELLOR ...... ........... PAULINE SARGENT 
VICE-REGENT ......... ANNETTE MROCZKA INNER GUARD .................. LUCILLE DUDUSZ 
PAST REGENT ................... ANN OCHEN OUTER GUARD ....................... ANN MACIOK 
FINANCIAL SEC .......... HELEN SIKORSKI BANNER BEARER .......... GENEVIEVE POPEK 
TREASURER ...... LOTTIE WOJNAROWSKI 1ST GUIDE ..... .. ... ..... .......... CLARA LABODA 
RECORDING SEC ............. STELLA LUPA 2ND GUIDE ... ............. SOPHIE RESPONDEK 
SCRIBE ............................ .IRENE SIKORA 1ST AUDITOR ............ LOTTIE DONAKOWSKI 
MONITOR ............. .... LOTTIE WITKOWSKI 2ND AUDITOR ....... FLORENCE KALINOWSKI 
CUSTODIAN ... ............. CONNIE VILLANO 3RD AUDITOR. ..... ............. ....... GENE ZMUDA 

CHAPLAIN .. . REV. FRANCIS J. ZDRODOWSKI 

OFFICERS AND MEMBERS 

CONGRATULATIONS 

MISS MARIE KOZIARA MISS ANGIE KOZIARA 

MR. JOSEPH KOZIARA MISS MARY ANN WILSON 

MR. & MRS. WALTER KOZIARA JR. MRS. ANNA KOZIARA 

MR. & MRS. RICHARD KOZIARA MRS. BERNICE TENCZA 

MR. & MRS. DAVID KOZIARA MRS. HELEN GNIEWEK 



ROll • Qu&sar® Panasonlc 

Remcor Electronics Inc. 
DISTRIBUTORS OF ELECTRONIC PRODUCTS 

EDWARD J. HOLOWICKI 
President 

PHONE 313-541-5666 

10670 W 9 MILE RD. 
OAK PARK, Ml 48237 

. . . . . 
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF MY DEAREST HUSBAND 

ALBERT ZIOMEK 

MRS. ELIZABETH ZIOMEK 

Member of St. Hedwig Church since 1915 
Member of St. Hedwig Rosary Society, 

Polish Women's Alliance, & PRCU 

PETER AND FRANCES HARLOW 
RONALD, MARIANNE, ELIZABETH, & LINDSEY WOLKOWICZ 

LEO WOLKOWICZ 

MICHAEL, 

BOB RUEHLE 

Grand Knight 

GRANT MORRISON 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chancellor 

PETER RAUCH 

Recorder 

LOUIS PARKER 
Financial Secretary 

JOE VOLPE 

Treasurer 

P.G.K. JUAN GARCIA 

Advocate 

ED NEMES 

Trustee 

MARYELLEN, KAREN. KYLE & JANEEN KELLOGG 

Knights of Columbus 

R. H. JONES 
Council 3078 

LINCOLN PARK, MICHIGAN 

REV. FR. RICH SCHMIDBERGER 

Chaplain 

JOSE VIDAURRI 
Trustee 

VIC CAMPBELL 

Trustee 

JIM BOMIA 

Warden 

ZVGMONT KRUSZEWSKI 

Inside Guard 

GENE GROSS 
Outside Guard 

AL PODCZERVINSKI 

Outside Guard 

CHUCK ELUSKIE 

Lecturer 

P.G.K. JOHN NICKLAY 

District Deputy 

THANKS FOR SUPPORTING OUR 50-50 RAFFLE 



FRANK 

IN LOVING MEMORY 

PETER, S.M. ALFREDA, CECILIA 
WISNIEWSKI 

OUR DEARLY BELOVED 

ANTHONY 

NYKIEL 

GENEVIEVE 

WISNIEWSKI 

JOHN 

TATKOWSKI 

YOU NOURISHED US. YOU LOVED US ·WHEN YOU WERE WITH US. NOW, 
THAT ALL OF YOU PRECEDED US TO OUR 

HEAVENLY FATHER, WE PRAY THAT YOU INTERCEDE FOR 
US; WHILE WE INDELIBILY CHERISH LASTING FOND MEMORIES 

OF ALL OF YOU. 

FAITHFULLY LOVING 
NEVER FORGETTING 

STEPHANIE T ATKOWSKI AND VALERIE 
JOSEPHINE NYKIEL AND SON MIKE, CHRIS, STACEY & MICHAEL 

LOTTE AND STANLEY ZAGATA & BARBARA, THERESA, FRED, 
VIRGINIA, STANLEY, RAYMOND, LEONARD AND JOHN WITH THEIR 

SPOUSES, 19 GRAND AND 5 GREAT GRANDCHILDREN 

JOHN WISNIEWSKI AND DAUGHTER CYNTHIA BLAIR, 
JOSEPH, LORRAINE, LANCE, LINDSEY, LYDIA AND LUKE 

. 
> 

• .. 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ANTHONY AND MARY DROBOT 
and 

ANTti ~ ONY AND BERNICE KOTULAK 
-:.·; 

IN FONDEST MEMORY OF 

JEAN GNIEWEK 

by JOHN AND STEPHENIE DROBOT 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MY DEAR WIFE AND LOVING MOTHER 

RAMONA A. MIKULA 

LOVING HUSBAND: RAYMOND (CLASS OF 1945) 

LOVING CHILDREN: RAY JR., MICHAEL, DIANE, TIM & TOM 



CONGRATULATIONS 

::. . 

:A.C.E. Coins & Jewelry 
"THE WEDDING RING CENTER" 

Coins • Diamonds • Pocket Watches • Scrap Gold 
Jewelry • Stamps • Antiques 

Gold • Silver • Platinum 

Monday thru Saturday 13840 MICHIGAN AVE. 
Hours: 9 A.M. to 6 P.M. DEARBORN, MI 48126 
Friday 9 A.M. to 8 P.M. (313) 584-7430 



• 
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IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

BILLIE E. DUBEY 

BELOVED WIFE AND MOTHER 

from 

FRANCIS J. DUBEY 

FRANK & KATHLEEN DUBEY ROBERT & SUSAN DUBEY 

PATRICK & MARYLOU DUBEY ILENE & TIMOTHY FLANAGAN 

"REST IN HEAVEN" 

CONGRATULATIONS 

GEORGE'S FLOWER SHOP 

AND HALLMARK GREETING CARDS 

5628 W. VERNOR HIGHWAY 

DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48209 

(313) 554-1420 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

GEORGE, VICTORIA AND WANDA WITKOWSKI 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY STO LAT 

ANNE & CASEY KANIA 

St. Hedwig High 
Class of 1946 

CONGRATULATIONS 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MY PARENTS, BROTHERS AND SISTERS 

CASIMER AND ANNA KANIA 
JOSEPH, JACOB & MICHAEL, 
SR. M. THARSILLA, F.S.S.J., 

SOPHIA, CASIMIRA AND HEDWIG 

by 

MARY F. KANIA 

and CONGRATULATIONS 

GOD'S BLESSINGS ON YOUR FIRST 90 YEARS 

ST. STEPHEN - MARY, MOTHER OF THE CHURCH 

ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH SS. ANDREW AND BENEDICT PARISH • 
DETROIT 

REV. JOSEPH GEMBALA 

and PARISHIONERS 

Beatrice and Downing 
Detroit, Michigan 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR PARENTS 
JOHN AND MARY HANBA 

OUR BROTHER 
JOSEPH 

from 

HELEN HANBA 
GENEVIEVE HANBA 

MRS. ROSE SANDEL 
FRANK HANBA 

WALTER HANBA 

JULIA HANBA 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR PARENTS 
GABRIEL AND JULIA KUCA 

and 

CATHERINE RIGGLES AND HUSBAND 
STELLA CALDERON 
HELEN NABOZNY 

JEANETTE OTREMBA AND DAUGHTER 
KATHLEEN STRONG AND HUSBAND 

JOSEPHINE KUCA 
JULIE KUCA 

from 
MARY AND JOHN KUCA 

MR. AND MRS. EDWARD KUCA 
AND GRANDCHILDREN 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR PARENTS AND BROTHER 

MICHAEL, VICTORIA AND WALTER 

THE CWIK FAMILY 

Adolph, Frank, Jeanette, 
Irene and Richard 

IN MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH ZDANOWSKI 
Beloved Husband and Father 

ELEANORE ZDANOWSKI 
MR. & MRS. LOWELL JOYNER 

MR. & MRS. CLARENCE ZDANOWSKI 

MR. & MRS. KEN GABLE 

Compliments of 

) 

DEARBORN COZY CORNER 

13137 Michigan Avenue 

Dearborn, Michigan 

(313) 581-9713 

•RACING FORMS•, SPORTS FORMS 
FAMOUS COFFEE, MAGAZINES ' 

NEWSPAPERS, CIGARS, 
BASEBALL CARDS, 
CIGARETTES, ETC. 

HOURS 
M-Sat. 6 am- 10 pm 

Sun. 6 am - 6 pm 

EDWARD J. WIELCZOPOLSKI 
MARILYN A. WIELCZOPOLSKI 

IN MEMORY OF 

STANLEY KUZDRZAL 

Beloved Husband and Father 

MARY KUZDRZAL 

MR. & MRS. STANLEY RZEPKA 

MR. & MRS. AL RAPNICKI 



IN FONDEST MEMORY 

OF MY PARENTS 

ALFRED AND ROSE ZUCHARSKI 

by daughter 

RITA ZUCHARSKI - BUSZEK 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ALPHONSE (CHUCK) BUSZEK 

by wife 

RITA ZUCHARSKI-BUSZEK 



CONGRATULATIONS ON 90 YEARS 

OF ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

IN MEMORY OF 

GDOWSKI & SIESZPUTOWSKI 
FAMILIES 

AL, HELEN SIESZPUTOWSKI 
AND FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

Husband and Son 

ANTHONY AND JIM SKOTAK 

MRS. WANDA SKOTAK 
and FAMILY 

IN FONDEST MEMORY OF 

THE ZASSADNEY FAMILY 

MR. & MRS. FRANK ZASSADNEY 
AND FAMILY 

CONGRATULATIONS 

and 

BEST WISHES 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNNERSARY 

CHESTER AND THERESA ZAWISLAK 



Congratufations 

from 

>f. ~Or11SL/\V/\ 

PA~ISt1 /\MIL( 
{5!){) S. CoLfJ\X 

Ct11Cf{]O. IL bCf::I/ 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Sa in 
Josap at 

Basilica MILWAUKEE.WISCONSIN 

FR. MICHAEL ROZEWICZ 

FR.JOHN HENDERSON 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

PARENTS 

JOHN AND CATHERINE MACHNIAK 

AND BROTHER 
STANLEY 

CONGRATULATIONS ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

JOSEPH FRANK MICHAEL MACHNIAK 

AND MRS. HEDWIG OHSOWSKI 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

HUSBAND AND FATHER 

VALENTINE J. SANDEL 

MRS. ROSE C. SANDEL 

MICHAEL J. SANDEL 

MR. & MRS. GERARD J. SANDEL 
MR. & MRS. EUGENIA M. SLUSARCZYK 

AND GRANDCHILDREN 
• 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

THOMAS & MARY TENCZA 
JOSEPH & MARY STANCZYK 

by 

MR. & MRS. WALTER STANWYCK 

IN MEMORY OF 

ANTHONY KOZIARA 

from 

EUGENE KOZIARA 

CONGRATULATIONS 

ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

MAY GOD CONTINUE TO 
BLESS YOUR MINISTRY II 

ST. CLEMENT CHURCH 

5275 Kenilworth 
Dearborn, Michigan 48126 

GOD'S SPECIAL BLESSINGS 

CONVENTUAL FRANCISCAN FRIARS 
OF MARYTOWN 

LIBERTYVILLE, IL 60048 



IN APPRECIATION AND LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR LOVING PARENTS 

JOHN AND MARY FISHER 

OUR SISTER 

MARY FLESHER 

OUR BROTHER 

DANIEL 

by THE FISHER FAMILY 

EDWARD AND JOAN HOLOWICKI 

JOHN AND VIRGINIA 

BOB AND TRUDY 

DAVE AND PAT 

DON FLESHER 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF PARENTS 

MARTIN AND ROSE SOSNOWSKI 

BILL & MARY SOSNOWSKI HELEN & RICHARD SWIDER 

VICKI & JOHN BENNETT FRED & VIRGINIA SOSNOWSKI 

ROSIE & KEITH BROOKS JOE & MADELINE SOSNOWSKI 

LEONARD & BARBARA SOSNOWSKI 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

HEDWIG AND JOHN HOLOWICKI 

by their family 

{left to right) Ed and Joan Holowicki; Ray and Celeste Holowicki; 
Bernie and Barbara Holowicki; Lou and Dorothy Gallipeau; Carl and 
Fran Francavilla; Richard and Pat Holowicki; Frank and Jenny 
Holowicki; John and Isabelle Holowicki; Ron and Mary Ann Nadolski 



CONGRATULATIONS ST. HEDWIG 

With greatest appreciation to those of nearly a century ago 

for their vision, dedication and pursuit of a goal in spite 
of hardship and limited resources. 

It is to that generation, some of whose names are inscribed 

on the windows, that I pay my respect with debt unending. 

STO LA T ! Many times over. 

Anthony Kryszko 
A & A ELECTRIC 

(313) 842-1121 

A & A ELECTRIC --- FOR ALL YOUR ELECTRICAL NEEDS 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

FOUR GENERATIONS OF 

KRYSZKO FAMILY 

Andrzej, Tadeusz, Boleslaw, Franciszek 

ANTONI, BARBARA, RYSZARD and STEFAN KRYSZKO 



CONGRATULATIONS 

POLISH LEGION AMERICAN VETERANS 

Dearborn Post 75 
7900 Greenfield 

(313) 582-0323 or 582-0461 

BINGO: 

Tues. 10:45 a.m. & Thurs. 6:45 p.m. 

HALL TO RENT 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR PARENTS & GRANDPARENTS 

LOUIS & CATHERINE WLOSINSKI 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR PARENTS 

JULIUS AND MONICA KARAS 

by 

KARAS FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR PARENTS 

STANLEY AND HELEN MACIARZ 

ADELE & EMIL HARBOWY 

and 
MRS. McCALL 
MR. MACIARZ 

MRS. KASPZYK 
SISTER M. LOYOLA MACIARZ 



THE MEMBERS OF THE 

SGT. EDWARD J. MADAJ 

AMVETS POST 45 

AND THE AUXILIARY 

EXTEND OUR HEARTIEST CONGRATULATIONS 
ON THE CELEBRATION OF YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF DEAR PARENTS 

JOHN BUREK (former Usher) AND VICTORIA BUREK 

MEMORY OF LOVING SISTER 

ANGELINE ZMUDA AND HUSBAND STANLEY 

LOVING HUSBAND 

EDWARD J. KRAWCZYK 

MR. & MRS. STANLEY SANOCKI 
MRS. HELEN KRAWCZYK 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MR. & MRS. JOHN DOLECKI 

from 

VINCENT & HELEN ZOLNA 

and FAMILY 

IN MEMORY OF 

JOHN AND HELEN DWORNIK 

from 

EUGENE 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN IZWORSKI 

from 

MRS. AN IT A IZWORSKI 
NORBERT AND CYNTHIA 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN A. MOSKAL 

Rest in Peau. 
by 

ROSE AND ALICIA MOSKAL 
ROSE ANN AND SEAN STBWART 



IN MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH AND MARY NOVINSKEY 

JOHN AND CATHERINE DZIEDZIC 

ANNA STEMPIEN 

from TONY AND GLORIA DZIEDZIC 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

PARENTS AND GRANDPARENTS 

MR. AND MRS. ANDREW JAJE 
WALTER P. JAJE 

CHESTERINE JAJE 
MAC BOCHENEK 
FRANK RZEPKA 

~~~£0:~ 
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AGNES BOCHENEK AND FAMILY 
STELLA RZEPKA AND FAMILY 

MR. AND MRS. MICHAEL BALA AND FAMILY 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

KAROL AND MARY BORONIEC 

by 

THE SABATOWICH FAMILY 

RON SMIGELSKI AND CHRIS 

Agent for 

STATE FARM INSURANCE CO. 

1201 Fort Street 
(one block south of Goddard) 

Wyandotte, Ml 48192 

(313) 284-5588 

ST. HEDWIG ALUMNI 

BEST WISHES 

AND 

CONGRATULATIONS 

to 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

ON THEIR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 

MR. AND MRS. WALTER CHLAST AWA 

IN MEMORY OF 

ANDREW & TECKLA JANIK 

STEPHEN & CATHERINE MASTEJ 

from 

MR. AND MRS. JOHN MASTEJ 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

SERWA AND FEDKO FAMILIES 

from 

ALPHONSE AND JOSEPHINE SERWA 

IN LOVING AND PRAYERFUL REMEMBRANCE OF 

ALEXANDER AND MARTHA MACHOWICZ 

from the MACHOWICZ FAMILIES 

and SISTER M. ALEXINE, F.S.S.J. 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR PARENTS 

FRANK & JOSEPHINE ZIELINSKI 

LOVING BROTHERS 
FR. SIMON ZIELINSKI 

JOHN ZIELINSKI 

LOVING SISTER 
HELEN ZIELINSKI 

from 

FRANK ZIELINSKI 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR PARENTS AND BROTHERS 

VALENTINE & CATHERINE TOKARZ 

FR. EMIL, O.F.M. CONV. 

JOHN AND FRANK 

from 

TOKARZ FAMILY 

OUR CONGRATULATIONS 

and 
BEST WISHES 

to 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

on the occasion 

of their 

90TH ANNIVERSARY 

FR. DAN TRAPP, Pastor 
and PARISHIONERS of 

ALL SAINTS PARISH 

7824 West Fort Street 
Detroit, Ml 48209 

(313) 841-1428 

IN MEMORY OF 

MARY AND JOHN POLAK 

HELEN POLAK 
WALTER POLAK 
STANLEY POLAK 



CONGRATUlATIONS TO ALL CLERGY, NUNS AND PARISHIONERS 

ON ST. HEDWIG'S 90TH 

Evening Phone 

(313) 562-1716 

(313) 563-4602 

FAX (313) 563-4603 

TED S. KLAMERUS 

SUPERVISOR - DISTRICT 6 & 28 

Polish Roman Catholic Union of America 
SATELLITE OFFICE 
23351 FORD ROAD 

DEARBORN, MICHIGAN 48128 

Home Of The 
Polish Eagle 

PINE TREE BOWL & LOUNGE 
1 0540 W. Warren 

Dearborn, Ml 481 26 

THE KLIMKIEWICZ FAMILY 
Business 
(313) 846-5177 



CONGRATULATIONS 

and 

BEST WISHES 

MR. & MRS. JOSEPH ZIELINSKI 
AND FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

PACOS FAMILY 

OUR EVERLASTING MEMORY 

MARY, WALTER, HELEN, JANE 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

LIS FAMILY 

JOHN & MARY 

WALTER 

ANNA 

FRANK 

u.\....o~r!Y t:.it 

!Jn 
PE.act:. 

FRANK & JOSIE SOBASZEK 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

SOBASZEK FAMILY 

FRANK SR. AND EWA 

JOSEPH 

JOHN 
EDWARD 

STANLEY 

FRANK & JOSIE SOBASZEK 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MY PARENTS 

JOSEPH AND MARY PLAWECKI 

OUR LOVING SON 

ROBERT M. OGONOWSKI 

DAD 

PETER F. OGONOWSKI 

UNCLE 

BENEDICT OGONOWSKI 

MEMORY OF MY SISTERS 

JOSEPHINE KROCHMALNY 

THERESA LEPAK 

LILLIAN PLAWECKI (in-law) 

MR. AND MRS. CASMER OGONOWSKI 

& CHILDREN, GRANDCHILDREN & ONE GREAT GRANDDAUGHTER 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MICHAEL AND ANNA CZACHOR 

FRANK AND SOPHIA JAROSZ 

sister 
JUSTA 

and 
SR. ILUMINATA 



BEST WISHES 

DIANE & ROSALIE KAPANOWSKI 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN A. WOJTAS 

by 

MARY WOJTAS, wife 

and sisters 

ANN (Edward) UCHWAT 
MARY (AI) DeCAUSSIN 

HELEN T. WOJTAS 

IN MEMORY OF 

ALBERT AND VICTORIA BAK 

by 

MR. & MRS. AL (HELEN) DUDKA 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

SUSAN KAMA 

and the Deceased of 

ANNA MATRAS FAMILY 



CONGRATULATIONS 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS #2739 

HOLY CROSS RETIREES CLUB 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

SY JUT AND STEMPIEN FAMILY 

Rest in Peace 

from 

RAYMOND AND CHRISTINE SYJUT 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

WILLIAM AND CHARLES GDOWSKI 

by 

THE GDOWSKI FAMILY 

BEST WISHES 

LOWER HURON SUPPLY 

37272 Huron River Drive 
P.O. Box 579 

New Boston, M I 48164 
(313) 7~3-3463 



, 
I 

IN MEMORY OF 

MY PARENTS 

JOSEPH AND JOSEPHINE KALISZUK 

from 

IRENE SMIGIELSKI 

BEST WISHES ON 

YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 

PVT. JOHN KOZDRON 
LADIES AUXILIARY #4553 

and 

ALL THE AUXILIARY MEMBERS 

~' • IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

JOHN & ANGELA WALACH 

AND CAMILLE 

from 

GENEVIEVE & JOSEPH ZIELINSKI 

AND FAMILY 

AZTEC FOODS 

GROCERY STORE 

1159 LIVERNOIS 
DETROIT, Ml 48209 

(313) 554-9119 

CONGRATULATIONS 

and 
BEST WISHES 

MR. & MRS. JOSEPH ZIELINSKI 
AND FAMILY 

CONGRATULATIONS 

John J . Ochman 

Insurance - Investments 
49775 Joy Road 

Canton, Michigan 48187 

313-453-5496 

MON-SAT 10-9 
SUN 12-5 

(313) 425-1505 

(J.~~ 
Westland Crossing Shopping Center 

34658 Warren Rd. 
Westland, MI. 481 85 

You will save up to 50% and More 
on Diamonds and 14K Gold Jewelry 

EDWARD & CAROL MARUSAK 

BEST WISHES 

26688 RYAN 757-0870 
4140 E. 9 MILE 754-6776 

31310 GROESBECK 294-5515 
5080 SCHAEFER 582-7058 

9405 JOS. CAMPAU 875-6822 

Oetaa 'B~ 
SPECIALIZING IN BIRTHDAY AND WEDDING CAKES 

MAIN OFFICE 
11815 JOS. CAMPAU 

RAYMOND POPLAWSKI HAMTRAMCK, MICHIGAN 48212 
WAYNE QUINN 365-7010 



IN MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH GDOWSKI 

FRANK & ANGELINE PINKIEWICZ 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

GRACE PLAWECKI 

by 

IRENE AND CASS KAMINSKI 
ESTHER AND JOHN GONSIOR 

CONGRATULATIONS 

GLORIA AND ERNIE SMUTEK 
Kewadin, Michigan 

CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES 
1 

from 

THE POLISH ACTIVITIES LEAGUE 

(Liga Spraw Polskich) 

Helen Krupa ...... President 

Antoinette Stanis ...... Honorary President , 
Stella Plodzien .. .... Vice President 

Harriett Kielb ...... Vice President 
Regina Kozub ...... Treasurer 

Josephine Furtak ...... Rec. Secretary 

, 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

ALOYSIUS DZIADZIOLA 

from 

LARRY AND ELAINE LEWIS 

MICHAEL, LAURA & STEVE PARRAN, 
LARRY JR., PAUL, JOHN, PETER, 

SHERRY, DESIREE, CARL & CHERYL 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

PETER & FRANCES ZIARNIK 

from 

GERTRUDE DZIEKAN & ANNA DZIADZIOL 

MOBILE MEDICAL SERVICES 
ZBIGNIEW J . TRABCZVNSKI, M.D. 

* Lekarskie wizyty domowe 
• Podstawowe badania 

laboratoryjne 

* Konsultacje i opinie 

medyczne 

* Porady zywiemowe i 

kontrola wagl 

• Medical House Calls 
• Basic Laboratory Tests 

• Medical Consultation & 

Second Opinion 

• Nutritional Medicines 
* Weight Control Counseling 

FOR ST. HEDWIG PARISHIONERS 

INFORMATION & FREE ADVICE 

CALL (313) 894-0977 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 

ST. HEDWIG PARISH 

from 

MR. & MRS. PUBL/0 MARIA BAUTISTA 
Jose M., Fatima V., Jose Abraham, y Publio 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

HAJNAS, STRUGALA, NABOZNY FAMILIES 

from 
SISTER M. LOUISE HAJNAS F.S.S.J. 

CONGRATULATIONS ST. HEDWIG PARISH 
ON YOUR 90TH ANNIVERSARY 

from 
THE CLASS OF 1976 

PERPETUA (KOSTRZEWA) CRAWFORD 

VIRGINIA RAMIREZ 
REUNION COMMITTEE 

IN MEMORY OF 

CHARLES MARUSAK 

from 
MR. & MRS. ALFRED MARUSAK 

SOPHIE MARUSAK 

MURRAY GRINDING INC. 

5441 SYLVIA 

DEARBORN HEIGHTS, Ml 48127 

(313) 965-6030 

fax= (313) 965-7626 

JERRY WROBLESKI & MAURICE WROBLESKI 



IN FOND MEMORY OF 

JAN NIEDZIALEK 

by 

MARY ANN KULICK 

CONGRATULATIONS 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
OUR PARENTS 

LEO & LOTTIE RUPPENTHAL 

from 

CAROLINE RUPPENTHAL T ADAJEWSKI 

ROBERT, SR. PATRICIA ANN, S.S.J., TOSF & LEO 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

LOUIS & KATHERINE LAZAR 

a/so LEO, JOE & BEN 

by 

LOTTIE, CEIL, FLORENCE & LOUIE 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MR. & MRS. PETER HAJDUK 

by 

GENEVIEVE & WANDA HAJDUK 



IN FOND AND LOVING MEMORY 

OF OUR DEAR PARENTS 

JOHN AND HONORATA WIKTOR 
(Founding Members of St. Hedwig Parish) 

FRANCIS AND ANGELINE KASZA 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR MOTHER AND FATHER 

PAUL AND MARY KASZA 
(Founding Members of the Parish) 

FRANCIS AND ANGELINE KASZA 

IN FOND AND LOVING MEMORY OF 

DEAR PARENTS 
ADAM AND HELEN UCHWAT 

and DECEASED FAMILY MEMBERS 
JOSEPH UCHWAT 
WALTER UCHWAT 

JEAN UCHWAT 
HENRY UCHWAT 

PETER AND MARIE SMERECKI 
LORRAINE HANSEN 

from JOHN UCHWAT 



IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DEAR BROTHERS AND SISTER 

JEROME MACIARZ, EDWARD MACIARZ 
AND ANNA KLIMEK 

from 

S.M. LOYOLA, BROTHER FELIX 
AND SISTERS MARIE & VONDA 

AND FAMILY 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

OUR DAD AND MOM 

STAN LEY AND JOSEPHINE RUSIN 

from 

RAY, BERNIE (Sister Valenta), 

AND FRED 

IN DEEPEST LOVING 
MEMORY OF 

DENNIS KSIAZEK 

by 
MRS. JOSEPHINE KARAS 

CHURCH OF ST. SABINA 

25555 ANN ARBOR TRAIL 

DEARBORN HEIGHTS, Ml 48127-1196 

FR. JOSEPH ROMANO, Pastor 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MARY CESARZ 

IN FONDEST MEMORY 

CECELIA MACINIEC 

and son, JOHN 

IN LOVING MEMORY 
OF MY BUDDY 

JOHN DZIEWIT 

from 
JOEY BITONTI 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

MY HUSBAND 
WALTER F. WSZOLEK 

from 
MARY WSZOLEK 

, 



PATRONS 

BEST WISHES FROM PARISHIONERS AND FRIENDS 

MRS. JANINA BAK 

FRED J. BORCZAK 
RAY BORSAK 

MR. & MRS. RAY BYKOWSKI 

MR. & MRS. ALEX BORZYMOWSKI 

ANN CEDLO 
MR. & MRS. TED CIELUCH 

MR. & MRS. ROBERT CYNCEWICZ FAMILY 

MR. & MRS. FRED CZAJA 

CHESTER AND SELMA (HEJKA) DRAGAN 

FRANK DUBEY 
THE DYMKOWSKI'S: 

JERRY "54" MARY JANE "51" & JOAN •48" 

LILLIAN FARYNIARZ 
WALTER FIGAC 

MR. & MRS. ROBERT FOISY 

THEODORE GARBACIK 

LYNNE ANN GARCIA 
RITA ANN GARCIA 

DOROTHY (MAKOWSKI) GAWRONSKI 
HELEN GDOWSKI 

MR. & MRS. CHESTER GLIW A 
HARRY W. GLOGOWSKI 

MICHAEL & HELEN GOLEC AND FAMILY 
STELLA GREGG 

MR. & MRS. MICHAEL GROCHOWSKI 

ANNA (GIBADLO) & JOHN GRYBB 
MRS. ANNA GRZEBIENIK 

MR. & MRS. JOHN HAJDUK 
LEONARD J. HEJKA (1946) 

JOHN JANIEC 

j 



PATRONS 

BEST WISHES FROM PARISHIONERS AND FRIENDS 

STELLA KANIEWSKI 

MR. & MRS. ALEXANDER KIW AK 

MR. & MRS. JOSEPH KOLODZIEJ 
JOHN AND ELIZABETH (KRUPA) KORONA 

MICHAL/HE KOZIARA 
MR. & MRS. CYRIL T. KROCHMAL 

LEO GERALD KSIAZEK 
MR. & MRS. JEROME KURAS 

JEAN KUSTRA 

LORETTA LAW ERA 
LOUIS A. LAZAR 

SHAWN DAVID LAZAR 
FRANK AND GERRI LESZCZYNSKI 

DOTTIE (GOLEC) LOPUS & FA~ILY (CLASS OF '49) 

JOSEPH OGRODNIK 
HEDWIG OHSOWSKI 

JOSEPHINE OLSZEWSKI 

MRS. CLARA PALAC 
JOHN PAWELEK 

MARY PAWLOWSKI 
MR. & MRS. WALTER PERNAK 

KATHERINE PUSTELNIK 

BERNARD RACINSKI 
MARTY AND RAY ROBAK 
MR. & MRS. RAY ROBAK 

MICHAEL AND BARBARA ROMAN 

MR. & MRS. RAY ROMAN 
LEO F. RYBA ,. 

·' 



PATRONS 

BEST WISHES FROM PARISHIONERS AND FRIENDS 

SARNA FAMILY 

MR. & MRS. LARRY SKLUZAK 

CONSTANCE SKOGEN 
CHESTER SOLAK 

MR. & MRS. JOHN ST ANISZ 

IN MEMORY OF STELLA 
MART A STRAKSYS 

PAUL STRAKSYS 
MARYTE STRAKSYS 

MR. & MRS. JOSEPH A. SUCHAN 
MR. & MRS. STANLEY SURMA 

RAY AND CHRIS SYJUT 
EDWARD AND ELIZABETH SZWEDA 

MRS. MONICA SZVMONIAK 
WALTER SZVMONIAK 

CAROLINE (RUPPENTHAL) T ADAJEWSKI 
DIANE TORRES AND FAMILY 

LEONARD WALCZAK 
MARY WALCZAK 

RICHARD WALCZAK 
RITA D. WALLA 

CHESTER & MARIAN (PILZNINSKI) WIACEK 
STANLEY T. WIECZOREK 

MRS. ELIZABETH WOJCIECHOWSKI (WOJCIK) 
MR. & MRS. LEON WOJCIK 

ROBERT AND VIRGINIA WOJCIK 

MR. & MRS. BERNARD WOJNAR 
MRS. LOTTIE WOJNAROWSKI & FAMILY 

WSZOLEK FAMILY 

JOHN WSZOLEK 
STAN LEY WSZOLEK 

MARION ZASSADNEY Aux. 4553 
MARY (DOMZALSKI) ZEDNIK '75 
MR. & MRS. EDWARD ZEMICKI 

EDWARD ZMUDA 

MR. & MRS. STANLEY ZONCA 

MR. & MRS. WALTER ZUBA 



Congratufations on 

90 years of !J aitli, Love and Service 

Po{ish (jeneafogica{ Society 

of Michigan 

With a prayer for continued blessings upon 

the parishioners of St. Hedwig Church on 

the occasion of their 90th Anniversary 

Po[isli (jeneafogica[ Society of Michigan 
Dedicated to the research and preservation of Polish family history since 1978 

Guidance given to members in compiling their family history 

PGSM, Room SH, Burton Historical Collection 5201 Woodward Ave. Detroit, M/48202 



CONGRATULATIONS AND PRAYERFUL WISHES 

ON YOUR 90th ANNIVERSARY! 

FRANCISCAN SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH 

OF HAMBURG, NEW YORK 

"In all things - Charity!" 

We respond in faith to the demands of the Gospel 

and extend Jesus' mission of peace and hope 

by committing ourselves to respect and value each person 

as we teach, 

as we heal, 

as we serve in diverse ministries. 



ST. HEDWIG 
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PRAY FOR US 

sketch by 
CAROL NARKIEWICZ (BROWN) 



90TH ANNIVERSARY 

COMMEMORATIVE BOOK COMMITTEE 

Pamela L Lazar 
compiler and editor 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
Louise Lazar, Chairperson 

Chris Arnone Adelle Kuras 
Tony Dziedzic Elaine Lewis 

St. Hedwig Ushers 

Thanks to the following who contributed 
photographs and information: 

Hattie Bak, Frank Dubey, AI Dudka, 
Tony Dziedzic, Josephine Karas, 

Adelle Kuras, Sister M. Valenta Rusin, 
Ann Wojnarowski 

Special thanks to Roman Godzak, Archivist 
of the Archdiocese of Detroit 

and his staff for their invaluable assistance. 

THANK YOU 
We extend our sincerest thanks to all who helped 

in any way to make our 90th anniversary one 
which we will always remember. 

Our special thanks to our patrons. friends and 
everyone who helped make this commemorative book possible. 

l Please support the businesses and organizations 
\..' who supported us. 

We are now looking forward to 2003 and our 100th Anniversary! 
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